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Hosenko was Deputy Chief of the American Embassy section.

Nosenke was Chief of the American-British Commonwealth
section.

Nesenko was Deputy Chief of the Seventh Department in
l3s2,

INVESTIGATION BY THE CIA INTO NOSENKO'S STATEMENTS ABOUT OSWALD

The security officer's nnvonnﬁ.wﬁxm the Soviet Russia
Section report, paid little attention to the Oswald c3pect of
the Nosenko case. Weither attempted to analyze the ~tatements
made about Oswald. Out of a combined total of 730 puges of
report, eonly 15 deal with the alleged assassin of President
Kennedy,

The security officer did reach the conclusion, however,
that Mosenko was not dispatched by the Soviet Government to
give false information to U.S. officials about Oswald. He
listed the reasons for his conclusion in his report:

s Nosenko's first contact with the CIA was in June
1962, 17 months prior to the assassination.

Information provided by Nosenko was not sufficiant
in "nature, scope and content" to convince u.s.
authorities of no Soviet involwement in the assassination.

Even if the KGB were involved in the assassination, the
Soviets would assume that U.S. authorities would, in

' turn, beliave only a few senior officers of the KGB would
be aware of it, and Nosenko would not be one of them.

The Committee investigation developed some additional
points regarding the CIA's attention to the Oswald aspect of

the Nosenko case.
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The CIA employee who interviewed Mosenko cn July 3
and 27, 1964, told the Committee in a deposition he was not
an expert on the KGB, nor had he zny previous experiznce with
KGB defectors. He was asked about his knowlsdge cf 2swald,
since it was in these interviews that the most detailed
questions about the alleged assassin were asked. He replied:
"I cannot specifically recall having read any filas

pertaining to Lee Harvey Oswald. Certainly I had read
and heard 2 lot about him in the newspapers, televizien,

and radio. 1 may have had the QpERrtunity te raad scme
previous debriefings of Nosenko ccncerning Oswald,
but I am not sure of that."
When asked if he ever spoke to MNosenko about Cswald,
the security officer who wrote the 19638 report said:
"Wo. Well, all I have, you have there (Nosenko's
three-paje statement), I did a writeup on mn.. =
didn't see that it seriously conflicted with wha=
we had."
Q. And did you ever gquestion him about what he wrots?
A. Mo, because I had no reason to disbelieve him.
Questioned further as to why he did not compars ail cf
Wosenko's statements on 2swald, he replied: "I did nct havae
all the information on the Oswald investigat=ion. That wrns
an FBI investigation."
Q. Well, was it available to you if you had asked the FBI
for ﬂ:nww.nmucﬂnm of what Oswald had said to them?
A. It might, under certain circumstances, but in this case

here, as far as our office was concerred, the Oswald

matter was an JBI matter.




Question: Now when it was determined th .
3 hoer it was at Oswald w i
he _n:cﬁma to stuy in the Soviet Union and :Ewam: Zmnmn_.ﬂw wo:__ax i
Rmm._w o:_aew./ speak to him at that time? ' i
nswt: No. As fi ‘it i i
i No. As far as my knowledge, nobody was speaking with
wccm_g..c..:, .m.;.._wu‘. didn’t the KG3 mmmmw to him then?
Answerr WGE once said we don't have entrance. The s
AT Y w, Ry ) 5 1 F\ﬂ ¢ :
repor H_mﬁ_ to the Government. Must be by the chairman _n._.“‘_ am.__””
E\_rm docsn't, have inlerest. The KGB didn’t want to be involved
. According to Nosewko, the KGB would have been very interested
:ﬂ .ﬁn...xrﬁ.. that Cswald worked at the air base in Japan from
which the super secret U-2 spy planes took off and landed. -
mmmmmwm.._ﬂwn And Hﬁﬂnwom, ..,..Mﬂ d _.Wm Soviet Union have been intor-
) n scmeone who served as the radar operator ir ba
where U-2's took off and landed? SRR SRR
.Pﬁmﬁmm.” Yes, sir. It would be very interesting.
But Nosenko maintains that the XGB never spoke with Oswald

so it didn’t know that he had any connection with the U-2 flights. -

The head of the CIA Soviet Russia section from 1963 to 1968 was
asked by the committee if he knew of comparable mmncmmmczn :,
”‘___:H.nw. SUmeone was not questioned, was just left alone, as Nosenko
says Ocviald was. He replied that he did not know of any former
Soviet inteliigence officer or other knowledgeable source to whom
wrm% had spoken who felt that this would have been possible

If somecne did” he said "I never heard of it.” “
,rHs short Qopmnnwa,m Oswald’s story is as follows: The KGB, al-
m ough v _ nterested in the U-2, never learned anything m_uo_,: it

rom ﬂmku d because it didn't know he had any knowledge of the

mwowwhw .,,._. hy? Because Oswald was never questioned by the KGB
se the decision w i

mow,m%a ool as ﬂmmo that Oswald was of no interest to

Mfter questioning Nosenko on a number of other £
their passible contradietions with prior mgﬁoamﬁw ﬂﬁ”ﬁﬂwﬁﬂwﬁ
_um the FBI and the CIA in 1964 and receiving similar response to
the one 1 have just outlined, the committee in its May rmw:,:n
returned to earlier topics. Nosenko on numerous occasions had
noEE...“..uwA that the transcripts he was being shown were inaccu-
rate, tnal he had been drugged by the CIA. during interrogation
and that he was not fairly questioned, et cetera, et cetera ol
cetera. Therefore the committee decided to play for Mr. Nosenko
the actual tapes of the interrogation in which Nosenko made these
mwﬂmam%n»nm. and ﬁm allow him to comment on them.

t the time a tape recorder was brought out and th i
Hmwn_”_.w.ﬁmh rﬂ Mrmmn%mmrwzcn I would Hmﬂm to ask ﬂwm% %ﬁoﬁﬁ%
Em:__.mw_.ou wmw_w, e uly 1964, Reel No. 66", be deemed marked for

A recoss was requested fo put the tape in the machi
nom_nF...:_‘.w: of the recess, Nozenko _.on:..m:m_m to nmmzwﬂﬂﬂuw.zmw nﬁ_u._m_m
Mm szmq_. 0 answer any questions dealing with interviews done by
: e __1 prior to 1967. He stated that all statements prior to that
_.Js.m_. vy the CIA were the result of hostile interrogations, and that
e was questioned illegally in violation of his constitutional right
Phe commitiee considered how to respond lo Mr. Nosenko's ob-

Jeetion, and after deliberation, it decided that all questions dealing
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with prior statements to the FBI and the CIA would be suspended
by the committee. .

Mr. Chairman, that concludes my summary of the report. It is
appropriale to note that a draft of the staff report, n summary of
which was just raad, was submitted to the CIA for declassification.
Within 2 days, the CIA declassified the entire draft, requiring that
only a few minor changes and the deletion of the names ol agency
personnel and sources.

The committee provided both the I'BI and the CIA wilh copies of
the report and asked the agencies if they wished to respond to the
report at the public hearing to be held today.

The FBI informed the committee that no response would be
submitted. The CIA has made available to the committee John
Clement Hart as its official representative to state the agency's
position on the committee's Nosenko report. Mr. Hart is a _career
agent with the CIA, having served approximately 24 years. He has
held the position of chief of station in Korea, Thailand, Morocco,
Vietnam, as well as several senior posts at CIA headquarters in
Virginia.

?W. Hart has considerable experience with Soviet intelligence
and counterintelligence activities while serving in various capaci-
ties in the Unitod States and abroad. He has written two extensive
studies on Soviet defectors, one of which, dated 1976, dealt with the
handling of Yuri Nosenko by the CIA.
mgﬂ. Chairman, it would Wm appropriate at this time to call Mr.

art.

Mr. PriyER. At this time, before we hear this witness, the Chair
would like to take a few minutes recess until the other members
have had an opportunity to return from the vote. I think it is
important that they have the opportunity to hear this witness. So
at this time, the Chair will take a recess not to last more than
minutes.

The committe s stands in recess for 5 minutes.

[Recess.]

Chairman Stoxes. The committee will come to order.

The committee calls Mr. John Hart.

Mr. Hart, would you please stand, raise your right hand and be
sworn. Do you solemnly swear the testimony you will give before
this committee -vill be the truth, the whole truth and nothing but
the truth, so hclp you God?

Mr. Hagr, I do, sir.

Chairman Stoxgs, Thank you. You may be seated.

The Chair recognizes counsel Ken Klein.

Mr. KLEIN. Mr. Chairman, at this time I believe Mr. Hart would
like to make a statement to the committee.

Chairman Stoxzs, You are recognized, sir. 4\

TESTIMONY OF JOHN HART

Mr. Harr. Thank you, Mr. Chairman, gentlemen. Before I begin
my statement. I would like to make a prefatory remark on a
technical aspezt of what was said about me by the chief counsel,
Mr. Blakey. I was not and never have been what is called a carecr
agent with the CIA. T bring that up only because thal lerm hap-
pens to have a technical meaning in the Agency. 1 was what you

/
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- certain what

e to ¢ toat made part of the record

m“;mﬂﬂ an STOKES. The record may m% show. :

g aw.,w : .s_ﬂm. Chatrman, it has never been my custom to :

o E%mwmw. m text. I have tried, and I never succeeded qm__ummr

m:mm‘rmn.umown.mm%mvm_won.m me are a series of notes which ere-

e 7; o'clock last night, based on guidance which | o

H, ame from Admiral Stansfield Turner, the Direct ot
:wm:.ﬁn:nm. » the Director of Centrq]

15 my purpose to tell you ag m ssi
Wwﬂ%%ﬂﬂﬁﬂ&ce. uﬁrw_ m&%mouwc case E?rﬂwmw mwmﬁwwﬁﬂm%mvww
at have been ¢ i

mmh._ is credibility, PRI Bona fides,
Now, I must say that ] have diffi in disti

Lo Ly at ave dilficulty in distinguishi .
edibility 2nd bona fides, but in any case, the _U%#”wwmww ww_.%_mww

evidence which has b
3 H egr 0, £
caitnot be o ¢ presented regarding Nosenko simply

. f.umznﬂmnw . 35 i
s.ﬁunr W.ma e Em._ mﬂﬂwﬂ Ly unless I give you the background
r. Doos Mr. Chairman, I would 1i}
K- oo i ; d like to make i
Wmﬁwﬂmmmm, mmﬁ.ﬂhw my\wmzh understood it, last weelg, nwmm M%m%mm%wwm Mr_m
i saing was that we would prepare a report of our mzémzm:m-

tion, submit jt ¢ i
: to which the Agency would then

about the
addressing

rezspond i it %o the Agency,
amm.m:wa w._w”.cmﬁ :mv m.m._wmu.n. i were notified earlier this week that a
Am I to mux.n.méwo». the Agency’s response would be forthcomin
page, listing fons mhwwmwmm mmmﬁw:mm outline mosmmmsnw of a mmsn_mm.
tion? That is, as far as [ eq € summary of Mr. Hart's presenta.
Tm»e_.m any Tosng 7 ..umw: Q@HOu-Ewnumu .".H_Jm m;ﬂ.—_ Qunﬁmun.. ﬁo imumﬁn:
i ¥ rusponse relating to Mr. Hart's testimony at this ._._.:,_,%
nm_ﬁﬂmﬁmmo,wﬂﬂ%m Eﬂm to request at this point is tha .
your notes w.oﬂ_u _Hﬂwmﬂwﬂm_%ﬂwﬂ_nﬂwcﬁmﬂm Em benefit of examining
. \ : o give yo :
ot we could prepare ourselves for Eonmnmasmmw%mawmwwumwmww%o

t this committee

Hart.

- Mr. Chairman, I would m

| ; ake that request,

%A_”.Emm“ﬂw mﬁwwwm.scmmm the witness nmemS respond?

: - Mr. Unairman, I will do anvthi i i
help to the committee. I want to mﬁmﬁm.mwﬁ _m_m_ﬂﬁmw mwﬁ vm:ow
g ?.uéww promised the committee. I wag brought wmﬂﬂm ¢
a8 e «w._%rmmwgmw for the agency. I spent my time pre %wm
assistance ..E. the _Moﬂh.mﬁm% Mwwwm.mﬂ%w ﬂﬁmmw il AL G:% _u_w o
rmﬁa.oo do so, if there is a way of Morww wﬂmﬂmé:am, Hioet petisetly

Chairman Srtoxgs. D
. Does t i
Uﬂn_ﬁ, ot 10 b b wE.mer, gentleman from Connecticut, Mr.
m:mmm:%wuﬁw w,w.m. ﬁmp Ll
. *aelay these proceedinge :
by e deiay Lhug INZS any more th :
:.m:wmﬂw m__uc“,,._ sking for a lot of time. If we could %mw%wmwﬁwmé mw
Bl snﬂrsm might be able to make some Xerox co fos f
e i wor woﬁ n.ﬂﬂ we could have the benefit of nc:oEFEmmoo
o LR mmm _ﬁosw on the basis of that outline, it Eo_.m%.wc
and also _:,ctﬁ.mzma mwmﬂﬁm_%wwwﬂ..% _unond_d:«mm S Em_..ml.w.w
; ¥ itse roper questi
you at the conclusion of your s ‘,_,u_:En_uma.mm”o_swwo%ﬂwm_ﬂJﬂmwom :w
E 12

Mr. Chairman. It is not my

e

ail employee or an officer of the Agency. ?&. I would

but what has been described -
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purpose, Mr. Chairman. It is not in any way designed to thwart the
efforts of Mr. Hart or the Agency to make its presentation.
Chairman Stoxes. Would the gentleman be agreeable to provid-
ing Mr. Hart the opportunity to proceed with his testimony, and
"then in the event that you deem it necessary to have additional
time to review his notes, or to prepare an examination of him after
his testimony, that the Chair would grant you that time at that

time.
Mr. Dopp. That would be fine, Mr. Chairman. I will agree to

that. :
Chairman Srokzs. I thank the gentleman.

You may proceed, sir.

Mr. Hart. Mr. Chairman, I also want to emphasize that in order
to be of as much help as possible, I am perfectly willing to take
questions as we go along. This is not a canned presentation. It may
be easier for the members of the committee to ask questions as we
go along, in which case I will do my best to answer them as we go
along. .

th:dma Srorzes. I think the committee would prefer to have
you make your presentation. Then after that the committee will
then be recognizcd—members will be recognized individually for
such questioning as they so desire.

Mr. Frraian., Mr, Chairman, may I ask the witness to move the
microphone a littie closer in some way-or another. We are having
some difficulty in hearing from this angle.

Mr. Harr. Yes, sir. Is this all right?

Mr. Chairman, gentlemen, the effort in this presentation will be
to point out some of the unusual factors in the Nosenko case which
resulted in a series of cumulative misunderstandings. And I am
hoping that once these misunderstandings are explained—and they
were misunderstandings within the Agency for the most part—I
am hoping that when these are explained, that many of the prob-
lems which are gnite understandable, which the staff has had with
the questions and answers from Mr. Nosenko, and also allegations
concerning him, will be cleared up and go away.

I will endeavor to show that the handling of Nosenko by the
Central Intelligence Agency was counterproductive from the time
of the first contact with him in Geneva in 1962, and that it contin-
ued in a manner which was counterproductive until the jurisdic-
tion over the cas~ was transferred to the CIA Office of Security in
late 1967, specifically in August of that year.

The manner in which the defector was handled, which I am
going to outline, resulted in generating a large amount of misinfor-
mation and in creating difficulties, not only for an investigating
body, such as yourself, but for people such as the Director of the
Central Intelligence, Mr. Helms, who was not well informed in
many cases as to what was actually happening. I do not mean to
imply that he was told untruths. He was simply not given the total
picture of what was going on.

Since Admiral Turner has become Director of Central Intelli-
gence, he has been quite concerned about this case, and he specifi-
cally requested that I come back periodically to the Agency, from
which T retired in 1972, and give presentations to senior officials of
the Agency on the nature of the case. The complexity of the case is
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such that to give a minimally adequate presentation _
group which I lectured took me m_\wn_rocwwtow nozabzonwo _Mwnﬂ%hmﬂ
However, I ._“__MMMW wrmﬁ mm..som the interests of this committee arp
more pinpoin than that group I have i i (
certainly do it in a shorter _UWBWM 4 oetleharig 1. oo

Now, the study which I made was made from mid-June 1976
untii laie December 1976. It required the full-time efforts of myself
and four assistants.

We colieeted from various parls of the Agency 10 d-drawer safes
full of documents, and we had also access to documents which were
In repositories in other parts of the Agency, and which we simply
didn't have room to colleet in our office. :

In waking this presentation, T will be somewhat hampered, but
tiot Lo the paint where 1 can’t do the job properly, by the fact that
::m.. 2 on is, of course, open to the public. Most of the documen-
tation which we had, in fact I would gay, almost without exception
was heavily classified, and we pulled together pieces of documenta-
tion which no single person had ever seén before. So we put togeth-

-er Lhe first full picture which has ever been had of this activity.

The first specific question which I want to address myself to is
this case as a human phenomenon, because the human factors
involvad kave a direct bearing on some of the contradictions which
have appeared in the case.

And unlortunately the human factors were the last to be consid-
mmoa oy the people who conducted this case between 1962 and 1967,
[0 30
:A..M..m ihought M.dc_m come to their attention.

air. exoul to discuss a psychological profile which was m

Mr. Nesenko on June 24, 1964, ,H.wm‘m EQWE have been mdmm_mﬂmw _NM
any of the persons working on the case, but they—and it probably
was seen by them, but thuy paid ne attention to it.
Let me say by way of qualification for giving you this evidence
hwough T am not a psychologist, 1 have had considerable
i psychology and specifically in giving of intelligence
Hoqmﬂ_w, d 1 ato about Lo talk to you about what is known as the
Wexler aduit intelligence scale, which was administered to Mr.
Nosenko. The Wexler adult intelligence scale measures 10 elements
of the——of & person’s intelligence. Of the 10 elements shown here
on the measure which I have here, and which I will be happy to
Emrm-ma,m:umwm to the committee staff, if you wish, it is shown that
Mr. Nosenko's memory was the weakest aspect of his overall intel-
ligencs. His memory in terms of the weighted scale came out as a
7. Now, the mean would have been a 10, Thus he was at the time
tested, Le was registering a memory well below the normal level.
Tt impossible to say what he would have scored under condi-
tions which were more normal, because it must be taken into
consideration that at the time he was—he wasg tested, he had been
subjectad Lo not only the stresses and strains of—involved in defect-
ing, but also in some rather rough handling which he had received
since his defection. However—you will see that if this man—man’s
memory was below the normal to be expected for a person of his
intelligence, that any of the testimony which he gave in the course
of various interropalions could he expecled 1o be flawed simply by
the haman Exelor of memory alone. . . .

of them were ridiculously simple things which you might’

R s T T

Second, I want to point out that defection is in itsclf a major life
trauma. It has a very serious effect, which I cannot testify to from
the medical standpoint, but it is—it has both psychological and
physical effects on people, and anybody who has, as 1 have, had to
do, had considerable contact over the years with defactors, knows
that a defector is vsually a rather disturbed person, because he has
made a breax with his homeland, usually with family, with friends,
with his whule way of life, and above all he is very uncertain as {o
what his future is going to be.

I have had defectors whom I personally took custody of turn to
me and the firal question they asked wig, “When are you going to
kill me?" In other words, defection is an upsetting experience, and
you cannot expect of a man immediately ofter he hasg delecled that
he will always behave in a totally reasonable way.

Another circumstance which I want to bring up is the fact that
the initial interrogations of Mr. Nosenko, which took place in
Geneva in 1962, were handled under conditions which, while un-
derstandable, did not make [or good interrogations. They did not
make for good questioning. .

Mr. Nosenko, as of the time he was being questioned in 1962, was
still considered by the KGB to be a loyal member of that organiza-
tion. He haa considerable freedom because he actually did not have
any duties i~ connection with the disarmament discussions. He was
simply the security guardian of the delegates. He was the KGB's
watchdog. And as such, he was able to move freely and in a
manner of his own choice. He availed himself of this freedom to
make contact with an American diplomat, who in turn turned him
over to representatives of the CIA.

In making these contacts, which were recurrent, he each time
was nervous that the local KGB element might for some reason be
suspicious of him, and therefore he took about an hour and a half
hefore. each meeting in order to be sure that he was not being
tailed. In his particular case, this countersurveillance measure con-
sisted of visiting a number of bars, in each of which he had a
drink. He had one scotch and soda in each of four or five bars. So
by the time he got to the point where he was going to be ques-
tioned, he had had four or five drinks. ’

When he arrived on the spot where he was going to be ques-
tioned—this was a clandestine apartment, in the Agency's terms,
Agency's jargon it is called a safe house, he was then offered
further liquor. And he continued to drink throughout the interro-
gation.

In talking to Nosenko, and requestioning him a few days ago, I
asked him to describe his condition during these meetings, and he
said, “I must tell you honestly that at all these meetings I was
snookered.” :

And I said, “You mean that you were drunk?”

“Yes, John,” he said, “I was drunk.” Therefore he was being
interrogated about very important things while he was heavily
under the ir-fluence of liquor. And he said to me that in some cases
he exapgerated the importance of his aclivities, in some cases he
really didn't. know whal he was doing, he was simply tnlking.

z



mmmﬂﬂ”_. 1 é_w.,w.n to then nmzwws.s how the problems involved with this
ony, if you i .
gpelymo A..‘..dwmww_umm. can call it such, given by Mr. Nosenko, was
_There weore two people sent from Washington specifi .
to Mr. Nosenko after he made the nvcnommw. Osﬂ om_mwww._ _Um_m_‘m_w
- native-barn m,..ﬁcﬁou: who had learned a certain amount of Rus.
sian acadeinicuily, but did not speak it, write it or read it fluently
The other was an American citizen who spoke native Russian but
whose principal purpose was to be an interpreter. '

_ There was a tape recorder on hand at these meetings. Sometimes

- it worked well, sometimes it did not work well. You must remem.
ber, I am sure, that back in the 1960’s tape recorders were much
less refined than they are now, and the ambient noise straight
‘noise, and so {orth, interfored considerably. ' .

However, records of these original meetlings were not made from
the tapes on the tape recorder. The records which were thought for
a number of years to be transcripts were in fact made from notes
made by the non-Russian speaker, what he understood as a result
of interrogation by the Russian speaker, or what he got himself
from his own knowledge of Russian. He made notes,

After the meetings, these notes were then used as the basis of
purported transcripts, purported transcripts, which went unchal-
lenged for a number of years. .

When later in 1967 these transcripts were compared carefully
in_.... what was on the tape, it was shown that there were a number
of discrepancies. These discrepancies were very important in the
rwmﬂow.u..om. this case, because the discrepancies between what Mr.
Nosenko realiy ¢aid and what was on the tapes gave rise to charges
ﬁwﬁr_n the Agency that Mr. Nosenko was not what he purported to
:mmu%n the _anﬁﬁm:ﬂ _uo.ﬂn is that in many cases what was being

against him as evidence of i i
bert ek e of telling untruths was not in fact
ﬁmw MM.: take simply one example to illustrate for you what hap-

Mr. Zﬁwmmst mentioned that he had attended what is called the
Frunze Naval Preparatory School. Frunze was a general who was a
hero of the Russian revolution and there seemed to be countless
w.mw”_s.ﬁoum of _M_ ms::..m.% :mﬂwm in the Soviet Union named after

. The most famous is the Frunze Mili ic
roughly compares to West Point. Mattanyrgadeny whith

Into the transcript was put the fact that Mr. Nosenko said he
had graduated from the Frunze Military Academy. He never said
this. He never said this at all, but it was held against him that he
had said this, That is an example of the type of evidence which was
used against him in assessing him. -

Now I would like to say a few words about what, despite this
these difficultics—excuse me, Mr. Chairman. I would like to say m.
few words about the intelligence which Mr. Nosenko did produce
during that time, despite the adverse circumstances surrounding
the questioning.

In the first place, Mr. Nosenko was responsible for the discovery
o‘ﬁ a system of audio surveillance or microphones within the U.S.
Embassy in Moscow which hitherto had been suspected but nobody

-

had had enough information on it to actually detect it. The infor-
mation provided by Mr. Nosenko was sufficiently specific, so that
when the necessary action was taken which involved wholesale
tearing out of walls, tearing out of plumbing, tearing out of old-
fashioned radiators, it was discovered that there was a system
which totaled 52 microphones which were planted throughout the
most sensitive parts of the American Embassy in Moscow. Forty-
two of these microphones were still active at the time and were
being used by the KGB to collect information continuously on what
was going on in the American Embassy.

It has been soid that this wasg not a significant contribution, that
some of the peopie, whom I shall describe later, who have claimed
that Mr. Nosenka was a dispatched Soviel agent sent to deceive the
U.S. Government, said this was throwaway inlormation. _

"I can only say, Mr. Chairman, that this is not entirely a matter
of judgment on my part or on the part of those of us who have
investigated this case. We do not believe that there is any reason to
think that the Soviets would ever have given away that informa-
tion simply to establish somebody in a position to mislead us. There

are no adequate precedents to show that they would have done so.

Another case which was revealed to us in 1962, despite the, as I
say, undesirable circumstances surrrounding the questioning of Mr.
Nosenko, had to do with a man, whom I in open session cannot
identify, but he was a very high level Soviet KGB penetration in a
very sensitive position in a Western European Government. He
was, and on the basis of Mr. Nosenko's lead, arrested, tried, and
convicted of espionage. There is no reason to believe that the

-Soviets would have given this information away. There is no prece-

dent that we know of for the Soviets giving information of this
sensitivity away .

Now I want to mention some further aspects of the difficulties
which arose in the handling of the agent, some of the events which
distorted this cese. The first important communication which went
back from Geneva after the two Washington emissaries had met
with Mr. Nosenko was sent by a man who, in order to aveid the
use of personal names, although the true name of this individual is
certainly availahle to the staff, and if they have any questions I
will be happy to answer, I am going to call him the deputy chief of
the SB Division, Soviet Bloc Division, throughout my testimony.
The deputy chief, who is the chief interrogator over there, sent
back a telegram to Washington on June 11, 1962, in which he said
“Subject” meanring Nosenko “has conclusively proved his bona
fides. He has provided info of importance and sensitivity. Subject
now completely cooperative. Willing to meet when abroad and will
meet as often and as long as possible in his departure in Geneva
from June 15.”

On June 15 both Nosenko and the Deputy Chief SB departed
from Geneva, Mr. Nosenko to return to Moscow and his KGB
duties, the Depuvty Chief SB to return to Washington.

In the course of my investigation, I asked the gentleman, who
was for many vears chief of the CIA counterintelligence staff, to
describe to me what ensued after the arrival in Washington of
DCSB, and 1 shall give you a biiel quote which was recorded and
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transcribed and which is held in our files, This is the chief of he
counterintelligonce stafi of the CIA speaking:

We got the first message from Deputy Chief SB—that is th

: Y SB~—tha ¢ one th ave j

previously quoied to Yyou--on Noschko from Genevn, and GE.NG mw_wm_wam. .ﬂ_h__.”
ordered ?.__nr to Washington, and we had a big meeting here on Saturday marning,
u“w W“._J:..,..‘ Chicf m_w_ “:acn_:... he had the biggest fish of his life, T mean he really

- A e J R 1 wer, was in diveel conde i Y
iy - i .‘c:..:w:. wﬁ:. from Bim, however, was in direet condrast front whay

I now come to the subject of another defector who, throughout
this paper, I am going to call Mr. X, although the stalf is woll
usﬁ_d N.m his true identily,

LM A wits a defecior who had come, who hind defee s [
Soviet Union in late 1961. In the course of his mmm:u_“mm ﬂmﬁ x“m
Central Tntelligence Agency, he was dingnosed by a psychiatrist
and separately by a clinical psychologist as a paranoid. And I am
sure that everybody knows what a paranoid is. This man had
delusions of grandeur,” He was given to building up big, fantastic
plots, and he eventually built up a plot, which I will have to go into
in a little detail here, which centered around the idea that the
KGB had vast resources which it was using to deceive not only the
Us. Qo<.w_.ﬂ8mﬂ but other Western governments. This plot was
Emmﬁmnﬁ_mﬂﬂﬁ by something called the KGB disinformation direc-
moamnm. and this KGB disinformation directorate was able to deceive
the West, as a whole, meaning the United States and the allied
European countries, because of the fact that it had penetrations at
high levels, both within the intelligence services of these countries
__”M&cn_:u.n our own, _ucw. aiso in high places in the governments of
t Muwmwﬁo:u countries, in the nonintelligence parts of the govern-

Mr. X's story did not come out immediately in one pi
elaborated over the years, and for all I r:o?umﬁ may cw_mmm._ mw. ..H_MM
vwmnmmm of mxm”mmm.cm%scu_m.. mxmmm eration and elaboration.

ne aspect of Mr. X's ¢ j
owmﬁrmw mvo el i aracter was that he was rather Jealous

ow he did personally know Nosenko, and wh N
out, he did give evidence confirming n_._mm Zommuwmuprmaoﬂwmﬂrwmwwmﬁm
jobs, é_w_or vas in agreement with what Nosenko told us he had
done. At later ﬁrm.mmm of the handling of Mr. X, he changed his
story & number of times. I am not an expert on the Mr. X case, and
Emaowoﬂ 1 cannot give you all the details. It is a very lengthy .88
menw mwm did go through a number of stages in which he changed his

Mr. X was a problem for the Central Intelligence
anybody else who dealt with him, because he wgmnm_%w%mmwwwm A.MMM
he wanted to deal only with the President of United States. He did
not want to deal with people at a lower rank. But he had a
substantial influence on the case because he came to be accepted as
almost a member of the Central Intelligence Agency, in terms of
mem:ﬂ:ww_%m of the Zoﬁ_“woﬁnmmw. He was in due time given access

0 imous amount of i ati i
oows»ﬂ:._;c:mmn:nm interest. Pnatn. relaling. (o imakters of

n the case of Nosenko, he was given access to all th i

of Nosenko. He was given access to the tapes nrm:._mnﬂ__mmwﬂmm%m”
consulted as to Nosenko's bong fides. He was allowed Lo Lhink up

e e s e e e

Ee g

A

questions which were to be asked Nosenko. Ie participaled almost
as if he were a U.S. citizen, with a status similar to my own in the
organization, ‘

He did this, bowever, without the knowledge at that time of
Nosenko. He was kept behind the scenes, but he was mastermind-
injr the examinations in many wnys. _

The final point that I suppose I might make about Mr. X, which
will give it, give you some evidence of his peculiar point of view,
was that it was one of his contentions that the schism between the
Soviet Union and China, Communist China, wag simply a KGB
disinformation riuse, dogigned to confuse the Wesl, He offered Lhis
theory quile serisusly, and in some limited guarlers within the
agency, 1t came ta be taken seriously.

Now Mr. X said, in regard lo Nosenko, that Nosenko had been

_sent out specifically to remedy the damage produced by Mr. X who

defected some time previously and had given us information which
he. thought of great value. In point of fact, quantitatively and
qualitatively, the information given by Mr. X was much smaller
than that given hy Nosenko. But I will read you an excerpt from
what Mr. X had io say regarding Nosenko because it bears on the
manner in which Nosenko was cheating—was treated.

Now this is a report written, not a direct quote, a report written
on a conversation with Mr. X,

Mr. X felt in general that there were indeed serious signs of
disinformation in this affair. He felt that such a disinformation
operalion to discradit him was a likelihood. A KGB officer could be
permitted to tell everything he knew now—that is another KGB
officer—everything he knew now, if he worked in the same general
field as Mr. X.

The purpose of Nosenko’s coming out, he thought, would be to
contradict what »Ir. X had said, and also possibly to set Mr. X up
for kidnaping, also to divert our attention from investigations of
Mr. X’s leads by throwing up false scents, and to protect remaining
Soviet sources.

Now Mr, X's views were immediately taken to be the definitive
views on Nosenko, and from that standpoint, from that point on,
the treatment of Mr. Nosenko was never, until 1967, devoied to
learning what Mr. X had to say. It was devoted to ‘“‘breaking”’—
excuse me, sir, I misspoke. It was never devoted to finding out
what Mr. Noserko said. The Agency's activity was devoted to
breaking Nosenko, who was presumed, on the basis of the supposed
evidence given by Mr. X, that Nosenko was a “dispatched KGB
agent” sent to mislead the United States.

It is with this in mind that we have to approach everything that
happened from 1962, after the first contact with Nosenko termi-
nated, and the time that Nosenko was turned over to the CIA
Office of Security for reinvestigation.

The polygraphs themselves must be evaluated in the light of
their use, not to get at truth, because they were not used as an
instrument of getting at truth, because they were used as an in-
strument of intimidation of one sort or another, in one way or
another. )

Now again on the handling of Mr. Nosenko, the belief among the
small group of people running the Nosenko casé, n very limited

Vel




group ¢t pecple, was that he was part of a plot of the type outlined
by Mr. X, which was so horrendous that therefore not many people
could bz made privy to this investigation.

Ona of the reasons for that, even within the Agency, was that

Eﬂm:mam:mmmaﬁwmnﬂrmbmosnw:.Emnvm .vmamﬂmgacwz_mxmm
at & higs level, and therefore you had to limit what Nosenko and
Mr. X caid to a very small number of people who were thought not
to be penetrations, a very small {rusted group.

The secrecy surrounding this case, I can illustrate to you from
the following personal experience.

In 1868 T came back, weli, afler this case had been resolved, 1
came buck from Vietham and was put in charge of the European
Division of the Directorate of Oper: tions of the Agency. Under my

supervision al thal time, there were lwo senior olficers, one a GS--

18 and one a GS-16, who had been two of the three persons who
were in charge of the Nosenko and Mr. X cases. I was never told of
their participation in this case. I was never told that their work on
the case had been discredited and hud caused them to be trans-
ferred out of headquarters to foreign assignments.

Therefore even though 1 was their supervisor, I was not permit-
ted to know of this important part of their recent past and of their
performance.

In 1964, Mr. Chairman, Nosenko came back out from the Soviet
Urion, again to Geneva, again in the same capacity as the KGB
securit:r officer attached to the Soviet mission to the disarmament
conferences. He came out with the intention, a firm intention, of
not going back. The Agency in the meantime had built up an
elaborate case against him, a case built up under the aegis of the
chief of the CI staff, the chief of the Soviet Bloc Division, ‘and the
deputy chief of the Soviet Blce Division. Again it was the man [ am
referring to as the depuly chiel of the Soviet Bloc Division, al-
though he did not as yet hold that rank, who came out to Geneva
to make the reconfact with Nosenko. .

The question of just how to deal with Nosenko had been careful-
ly examined, and it was decided that although the Agency was
intensely suspicious of him, perhaps more than suspicious, they
had concluded that he was being dispatched to mislead the U.S.
Governinent. Nevertheless we must. not tip our hand. We must not

-let Nosenko know that we suspected him, because Nosenko would
then report back to his superiors that we knew what they were up
to. Thus Nosenko was treated with the maximum of duplicity.

As an illustration, I want to read then an excerpt from a tran-
script, and this is an accurate excerpt from a transcript. I want to
read an excerpt of a conversation which ensued on the 80th of

January 1264 between the deputy chief SB and Nosenko.

Nosenko, who, by the way, was worried about his future, He
knew he had some kind of a relationship with us, but he was
interested now in breaking finally with the Soviet Union and
coming to the West, and he wanted asylum in United States, and
he wanted to be sure that he was able to earn his living. He wasn’t
asking to be in charge of the Government. He wanted an opportu-
nity to earn his living,

Nosenko said:

The only thing I want to know, and I ask this question, what should I expect in
the future?

The Deputy Chief SB replied: .

The following awaits. As 1 presented it, you wanted to come to the United mcm..ow
to have some job, some chance for future life which gives you mmn...!_..w. an _q.
possible, the ~pportunity to work in this field which you know; is that correet?

Nosenko: ALsolutely. ;

Deputy chie? SB: _.-_ﬂo Director has said yes, n.::x_ absolutely %,aw. in _”ann. I EwnE
say enthusinstic. That is the only word to describe il. We talked about it, and gince
this was a business discussion, I will repeat all of it. The next thing will be some
details that we spoke about. We talked about the means by which you could have a
solid enreer with a certnin porsonnl. independence, wm..n::mm. of the very great iat-
ance you have been Lo us alrendy, and because of thiy desire Lo pive you o ?—n.ﬁ._zn.
they will give you a little additional personnl security, S_.J want to “m:...n u._.:_. ::.
account of your own, n sum ol the heginning of .___..__. e____:_: $50,000, nne ._1:_: n _w:.w
on, ng a working contracl, $25,000 a year, Butl in addition, because of the cnse.

Which T have said I cannot otherwise identify, in s__:_.er. a KGB
penetration had been arrested on the basis of Nosenko's informa-
tion: ) 3

i i his case, which would have been impossible without
uamw ,m.a_q“_,w%g%wrwﬂmﬂ. wmwﬂm,no add at least $10,000 to this initial sum.

So he was being paid, he was being assured of a bonus of $10,000
for his excellent performance in connection with one case. That
commitment was subsequently reiterated in almost those exact
words on a later occasion when he was on his way back to the

ited States.

Cﬂﬁ NoZenko arrived in the United States, there were a couple
of problems. The two agencies were interrogating him, although he
was in the actual custody of the Central Intelligence Agency. The
FBI did not at that time at least share the doubts about Nosenko
which the Agency had. They regarded him as a bona fide defector,
and considered that his information was valid and useful. It mr@im
in the record that at a later date NMr. Hoover expressed himself as
believing that Nosenko was a valid defector but that Mr. X was a
provocateur. So there was a direct conflict between the two agen-
cies on this subject. ) .

The position of the Central Intelligence Agency was that it faced
a dilemma as to how to keep Nosenko sufficiently isolated so sgm.n.
he could not communicate with his supposed “KGB controllers,
who were s*ill masterminding his moﬁi_wmmw. w&mmm Mw the same time

ing him sufficiently cooperative to be debriefed. :
wm_www:w:maam was o%Euomﬁamm by the fact that while the FBI
was primarily interested in ascertaining from Nosenko valid infor-
mation ﬁrwaw they presumed him to have, the interest of the
Agency was not particularly in obtaining valid information because
the Agency assumed that he would not be giving valid information
except incidental to establishing falsely his bona fides. :

Therefore, the Agency thought, the Agency effort was devoted to
a plan to break him. “Break him"” meant getting him to confess to
what was presumed by the Agency to be the case that he was a
idispatched KGB agent still functioning under KGB control, al-
though in American hands. ) . .

On February 12, 1964, Nosenko was _mmma ina m..; nouw_\_-‘o:am
house under constanl guard, while being lreated in a :,_e..:n:w.
fashion. Yet, he was, during all this time, still worried about his
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‘status because there v a. i i
m@mm.zo:. 3 vas a certain unreality, I would say, about hix
e had bzon assured that h i ..
ag Lesn ured e was going to be.gr
Mmmwwwwwﬂm.mwuﬁ rmm going Snrm,..m a job and mmo mou,wm mmmwﬂ% fwmmn__anJm
very isolated, he was under guard at all ti : o
Eﬁﬁ.ommﬁoa coﬂ_.moﬁ:nn:w_ by the FBI and gﬂwm.wwmymﬂvmﬂ"wﬁw vas being
His fear, us he recounts it n i W
; ax, 4s h ) ow, is that he was i
ﬂ__on__muwﬂ”“wmm om ..332::50? after ,__q_:or he Emnrﬁgwoﬂmmwwm_ _u_co_:
den gk u.ﬂ%uu.ﬁnmwww_marntvmw :awm were discarded vmnsmmm __MM
¢ e ve fear, as he ; i :
Ewmwmgv:rc E,u.zw...ue to kidnap him or En__w.ﬂww. Blidey Sk XOD
wevertneless remained tractable & | Ve
fug et em; actable and cooperati
nc_nnmwuw s‘_...u.o:ma in the succeeding weeks :Mm wmnm,%mﬁo%mw n %:#
o .m:a T.m, & serious personalily crisis, which led to heav ma.‘_:._.
i, 1¢ ot to the point where he was starling out _&m %M_Q _..Ew._.
Wi

a Qumn.:ﬁ i vas i ing i v
© L “.Hnw war OO—._—H._H—P:W"M.. to .ﬂ: :..;n more or _ﬁmm ﬂo—dﬂmw.—r_.._.:
il Y -

throughoui the 24 irs )
i it hours, except for those times when he was

This, one i ;
w:nwum,_.c H“_,“% ,.Qaww_qﬂ . has a tendency to vitiate some of the testimony
L & v.._._. at one can certainly say that there is no p: %3..
s mapen mmcw._wﬂmn&wmﬁ what he was saying wasn’t in mooﬂam _Mﬂ

ke fac at i y i  the
E.w%cﬂ. et may have been inaccurate because of. the
n interesting point is that at is ti
N nteresting pe about this time, i
3 %mmnmﬂ_m :E nwm.w .:hma&w.oonm:mamur a Soviet mmﬁ%ﬂw memuwa
o e w:mwmmf ou some time and who was doing 1&@93«“ % o
?mnmnlv.? om%g. M wﬁnm.w wwmuw..ﬁm discrepancies between the mo.%m.zmm
ipts of t! eti by i
nz.%wm‘oﬂﬁwm had allegedly dmmﬂﬂ%ﬂ&ﬂaa . nmumm fromehiok Giese
his particular Soviet defector who i
ot el ! r who is very thoro i
s mwwc_.mm, ,.;:1 m”.wmmvﬂwaﬂoﬂmum:a to the am@mew. chief .ﬂ_h%wrmwﬂﬂmﬁwwm
ranscripts do not resemble i

gt : ole 1n many respect BS—

re I am afraid I am speaking from %EB%WM mwwwmmnmﬁwﬂw m_,mw

‘memory i i
mory is accurate—I think he named 150 discrepancies which he

had found in a cur i
i sory review of the ta
¢ 6 e v e tapes, and h
a H_m_m_omwmom.ﬁ Mﬂ Mmm other discrepancies éEmw Emm%ﬂ MMM.M& e
o mmmmmam shows—and we examined the record quit
which indicates that M&M Mmmﬁmmoﬂww‘ e ms%_mrm:m
2 W

=mﬂ_ummuﬂ~% w full H..mv%_.n of the &moammvmm,mmnma% HiRtCR i Et

: t account for this, but i se, it .
sorlainty. s S, n any case, it i i
vaoﬂ%ﬁwmﬁho%m responsible people who—or m%ﬂ“%&oﬂﬂﬂ%ﬁy
that the tra [cw Wﬂw :h%p_.w thﬁncvmﬁmsod Sy azmiun fo _.::..:M
te %mr for & more accurate <m~.mmwn.wmnw At ek talathe tranbie
érmom M_mmwﬁn Mnc,w.. .m:_anm ‘the interrogations conducted by the CIA
o Emm\mm ere designed not to ascertain information so h
e mmwo pin o% Nosenko the label of a KGB agent mmo»..E:Mo
iy ﬂrm..u.mo.m,m :o.n ing had been proved in the friendly SMH%B
step Ry vov.w nﬂwwmﬂmmd ww_w ocmam%cn determined that the umm
SEad] : o 1l—much more spart:
s mmm m_: the Rockefeller report—a much Eonccmwmwm.mh:mw ﬂuo b

ppropriate and a so-called hostile interrogation el

Therefore, they examined the ways in which this might be con- |
ducted and they decided to apply to Nosenko’s handling approxi- i
mately the conditions under which an American citizen, Prof. Fred- S
erick Barghorn, had been confined for a period of time in Moscow,

i 1963. . _
You may recail that Professor Barghorn happened, fortunately
for him, to be & personal friend of President Kennedy: and Presi-
dent Kennedy made a personal appeal to Prime Minister Khrush-

chev and—Secretary General Khrushchev.

On the basis of President Kennedy’s appeal, Professor Barghorn
was released by the KGB and came back to this country and had
briefed on how he had been treated.

been extensively de
Therefore, it was decided that Nosenko would be given the same

treatment.
What was to happen was that he was to be given the first of the

three polygraph tests that he had in the course of this period
during which he was under suspicion, and after the polygraph test,
he would be told that he had failed the polygraph test and then
would “be arrested”’—I put that in quotes—they would act as il he
were being arrested. I will come. back to the matter of the poly-

graphs later.

He would then be taken to an area where he would be treated as
if he were being put in prison. He would be forced to strip, put on
prison clothes, and so on. 2

The effort would be to put him at a psychological disadvantage,
to shake his confidence, to make him fearful. The guards at the
house were given instructions that there must be no physical mis-
treatment of him, but that they were not to talk to him, they were
not to smile at him, they were to treat him very impersonally.

The original plan for the so-called cell in which he was to be
confined did mot envisage even the existence of any heat in the
room. It envisaged that one window would be boarded up and that
there would be one 60-watt bulb burning all night.

As had been the case of Professor Barghorn when imprisoned in
Moscow, he would be forced to arise at 6 in the morning and
required to go to bed at 10 at night. S

The food which he was to receive was described as follows: break- i
fast—weak tea, no sugar, porridge; dinner—watery soup, macaroni
or porridge, brsad, weak tea; supper—weak tea and porridge.

Now, this d:at, as a result of the intervention of a medical doctor,
was varied and improved. But at first this is what was planned. 1t
never did become very good. But at any rate, it wasn't as meager

J/

as 1 have just described. )
The man was under 24-hour visual surveillance through the

door. He was not allowed to lie down on his couch during the day
after he had gotten up at 6 in the morning. He was allowed to sit
down on the bed or sit down in the chair. -
Although coriginally there had been a plan for reading material,
very meager amount of reading material, he was at first actually
not given reading material. .
him of any distractions.

There was a definite effort to deprive
There was in the house a TV which the guards watched, but the

guards were provided wilth carphones so that he would not hear
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the sounds of the TV, and h :
s of th , anad he was not to hear anybody spea
on /.mwc.mmﬁonf.uﬂoum when the interrogators ¢came wa mnummawcmwﬁmxmm%n
_umw %m__rm L B%Twﬁmfmnw.m&m .Hmmmﬁ originaily he was not to have the
toilet facilities. There was to be a slop pail whi
w_mv emply once a day. But that, I am happy ﬁ% Mm%. émwowwwﬂﬁwm
Once again, because the Office of Security refused—which émm in
harge &. r:m rsnmmi.».m?mmm to some of the more mﬁnmww.m me iy
:wmw which the operational people had produced -
Now we come to Lhe polygraph, which ag I _..n. 1 i
muwﬁ wn ﬁwm oceasions on which Mr. Nosenko EmMmcoq_demwﬂmmﬂ _mﬁ_%m
(] r 4 L ini } i ) Y
%m».Mr:MW“m.S.? administered on 35. Ath of April 1964 from 1045 to
As I thizk was mentioned b . :
hink w y Professor Blakey, the ope
Sw_n_sw.%:ﬂ%‘.“:yﬁmmwﬁ the w,wm that wm. had failed the u%wﬁm__..mﬁwm
uld like, if I may, pause here for just a minut ,
W,,WHW»MEM mv,o_..; the polygraph, and the way that it is :m@%ﬁw.ﬂumwm
. %cﬂm_‘m_ﬂ”ﬂwwwo S_n_ Wos .mmwmﬁﬂﬂw: things which you already
A -want to establish the way that the pol hi
normally used by the Central Intelli A i alwove
wm__wmn ﬁw_mm We ,coowu_m who use it nmmﬁcﬂmmmm%w. Sondk eug el
n the first place, the polygraph, as you know, i i
L h N K ? m
Mmewnﬁoﬁ It doesn’t detect lies. It simply detects vrwwww_ommmhwm_
nrmwmmw. qmrwwm.wmw%w Wmﬂ.wn_ummr nrmw._mmm of your respiration rate,
; es in something known as galvanic skin reaction, which i
electrical conduct ‘hich is measur  apeiion
u_o%q i ivity, which is measured by a sensor placed on
hese changes are measured agai i
. Th 1anges : gainst a base line, and t}
W:uwcﬂ_mwJw.”w”:mncwwo_mmr_sm u.o:—um.mnrm_u_. ordinary questions, Eﬂﬁ «WMMM
ame, which presumably will not cause you anxiet
you are faki; g b e
mmw kil :m_% your name. wcn you ask a lot of questions and you
t is certainly not desirable to raise ti i
i rta siri ! he tension of th
Mmrw H_ﬂw M_AM38 to owm vc_...hmw.m%raa if you expect to use the cmw%%hwwu
¢ getting at the truth because the tension be
unpredictable, and then you get traci S hich 18 1o
which may scem to indicate that th b i)
Piish ey Bese at the. person is telling a falsehood
e y may simply be due to the extreme tension which you mam,
Now, the impertant thin i i
Now. the in : gs about this particular first pol
Mwwwnr,,wmwum%nm a considerable influence on the later oos%_wnmmm.m%%m
st .m. 2 me .rm% not only was Mr. Nosenko told after the fact that he
o Qmwm_ the polygraph, but before the fact, a rather unusual
%ul have never heard of it being done before—was done
4 w.. ww..\._,ﬁmo,_n. . which  was described to him as an
_;m\q_..mmﬂrwm ; a_j.mtr was attached to him and he was told that in
$m<.cm. s e other sensors, we were going to read his brain-
Now, there was no { i
1 ; 5] purpose for this except as the
mw maoznw mroém.lmxomuﬁ to raise his Ssmmo% He s.w.m M.o%%%._ Mozw.mww
M,_H_m_ uo_w.mﬂ.%vr n_: every way he could. e
The firs polygraph has been adjudged invalid
._::“_:_:._. in E_:....r it was condueled. ﬁ.m use :_.mﬁ.“dﬁhﬂmmw_ﬁ._w.w :n_-w.,»mwm
and stresses mipht be used ina hostile inlerrogation :.._LE &“_:..n

)

expect to use the results of the polygraph to support what the man
eventually said. .

But you cannot reconcile using the polygraph in this way if you
wﬂ.@mﬁ to use the tracings to indicate whether or not the person is

ing.
w&mu&:ﬂ which is important here is, however, that when the
results of this polvgraph were reported upwards through the chain
of command, there was no indication that there had been any
special circumstances surrounding the giving of a polygraph.

On the contrary, the report up the chain of command {rom chiefl
SB simply said nw.ue the polygraph had obtained significant reac-
tions.

It was after this polygraph that Mr. X was brought deliberately
into the case to assist the interrogators to examine the answers

_which Nosenko gave, and to suggest further questions.

As I have mentioned, he was given voluminous material relating h@%
to the case to analyze. %b\

Mr. Nosenko then remained in solitary confinement, under con-¥ o0
stant visual observation, until, if my memory serves me correctly, Pes
August 1967. There was a change of the location, but that bore no Pi%\
particular significance because he was treated approximately the . ~ 4
same way in both locations. pe

Insofar as I could tell from reading a vast number of documents, %.w
the expectation and the assumption on the part of the top level
leadership of the Agency was that Mr. Nosenko was being interro-
gated, questioned, whatever Hw.._u: wish to call it, during the entire
time that he was incarcerated.

Mr. Dopp. Mr. Hart, could you please speak up a little bit. You
are fading on me. - .

Mr. Hart. Insofar as I can tell, the assumption among the top
leadership of th. Agency was that during this period of incarcer-
ation Mr. Nosenko was being questioried or interrogated. That is
flatly contrary to the facts because although he was incarcerated
for 1,277 days, o. only 292 days was he in part questioned.

We do not krow—it is difficult to tell just how many hours of
questioning there took place on these 292 days, when he actually
was questioned. The rest of the time, which is 77 percent of the
- total time of incarceration, he was left entirely unoccupied and was
not being questinned.

There was, in other words, no effort being made to get at more
information which he might have.

The justification for not dealing with Mr. Nosenko was that the
lack of any contact would put additional pressure on him, pressure
to confess that he was a dispatched KGB agent.

This was eventuaily surfaced in a_memorandum which went to
the Director, and it was stated that the interval in isolation will be
extremely valuable in terms of allowing subject to ponder on the
complete failure of his recent gambits.

His gambits, which may or may not have been gambits, included
a period when he was hallucinating while incarcerated and totally
inactive. :

The eventua: conclusion of the medical officer who examined
him wasg that he was ?mm_:zm these hallucinations, but that was
gimply one medienl officer’s opinion.
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ﬁomm coﬂm_:ﬂa: m_m to the credibility of this man.
pecificelly, this was on August 23, 1966. He set a limit of @
mﬁm.?« the- people who were _._m:m:_:m this case to imzm wmwc:a
i This resulted in a period of frenetic activity because the wmouﬂ
: W;&Em the case wm_‘_u that it was impossible to prove the man's
guilt and they couldn’t conceive of any way of getting at the truth
c:mmmmm some w&mﬂ_gm_ measures were taken. _
n september 1966 a proposal which they had made that th
_uw interrogated, Mr. Nosenko be interrogated under the msmﬂwﬂwm
or mo&wnﬁ amytal, which was believed to be a drug which lowered
Weﬂ mm._msmmm wm a m%_m_moﬁ mwmw Hmwnm him more vulnerable to ques-
t . was turne oW t i used i
Em‘mmqomwﬂm%ﬂm {59 i ¥ the Director, who refi to permit
e staff handling the case therefore took refuge on i
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M_mmqwﬂwvﬁ“d m: and they submitted Mr. Nosenko ﬁm a mmnom.wn_mmwwm“
% _En m._.mv s, which continued from October 19 through October
These are the series of pol i :
he serie: polygraphs which we have bee
Mr. Arther of Scientific Lie Detection are the most 4m~~wmﬁmwmﬂww
vo.m%mnw%ﬁm which were given the man.
e e sericus exception to the statement, the jud i
by Mr. Arther that these we i hhe o o e
by re 4&.5 polygraphs for a number of
We take serious exceptions to them ,
ke , partly because we h
mun_oqu: ling of the basis for Mr. Arther's conclusions, mﬂ% ,ﬂm
ave doubts that Mr. Arther examined all the relevant data in
noﬂﬂmnnhcwﬁ s._n.w Ermw_sm this judgment.
. en Wr. Arther visited the Central Intellicence i
oﬂ::%mron with mﬁ::mzan the polygraphs, he did not, Mwm._mw_ﬂwamﬂ
stand it, evaluate the 1962 polygraph, only the series of polygraph
mwwma_zmﬂoﬂmw made in 1966. :
le was offered the Agency’s own 1966 evaluati f th i
nations as part of _:.o,_ﬁ::m him with all th ata availabia. He
n_mm_,_zmaﬁwo mmwm ﬁﬁ_.__um Agency's evaluations. ek Bvitligble; He
Ince the October 18 test was the most signifi i
wrm %n.m wh EM had to Mc with the Oswald &Mﬁm%ﬂﬂp»l&mnmcmm it was
. hairman STOKES. I wonder if the gentleman would su
._.xm_. a minute. It is about 1:30 now. T wonder if vou noc_amﬂwﬂ% ﬁﬂm
committee some indication as Lo about how much longer you think

you will go, and then perhaps we can judge whether this is an
appropriate time for us to take a recess.

Mr. Hart. I can wind this up, Mr. Chairman, in about 15 min-
utes. : .

Chairman Stoxes, You may proceed then, sir.

Mr. Hart, As 1 was saying, the Agency attempted to give the
examiner, Mr. Arther, as much data as they could, in order to
make a meaningful analysis. However, he did not accept all the
data which they were offered.

The examiners at the Agency feel that it would be very hard for
anyhady, any exvert, themselves or anybody clse, to make an eval-
uation of these, of the tapes of this series of polygraphs without
knowing the surrounding conditions, and there were a2 number of
serious conditions which would interfere with a satislactory poly-

raph.

g m.w_, one thing, the times involved in this series of polygraphs
were excessive, were very excessive. It is a principle of polygraph-

- ing, on which most polygraphers agree, that if you keep the person

on the machine for too long, the results, the effectiveness ol the
polygraph declines. 3

In the case of this series, on the first day the man was kept on it,
on the polygraph machine, for 2 hours. On the second day he was
kept on the polygraph for a total of almost T hours, and for compa-
rable periods of iime leading to a total of 28 hours and 29 minutes
of time on the machine. In addition to that, it was later discovered
that while he was actually not being interrogated, he was also left
strapped on the chair where he was sitting so that he could not
move. And so while lunchbreaks were being taken, he actually was
not being interrogated but he was still strapped to the chair.

Now these lunchbreaks, or whatever they were, perhaps they
were also used «s time for further preparation of questions. But at
any rate, the record shows that they lasted, for example, on Octo-
ber 20, from 12:15 to 3:30, and on October 21, from 12:45 to 4:45.
That is 4 hours that the man was left in the chair with no rest.

In addition to that, the operator was guilty of some provocative
remarks. He told, before the polygraph examination, one of the
polygraph examinations began, he told Nosenko that he was a
fanatic, and that there was no evidence to support his legend, and
your future is ncw zero.

The operator also on another occasion preceded his interrogation
by saying that the subject didn't have any hope, there would be no
hope for subjeci, and he might %o crazy, to which Nosenko replied
that he never would go crazy. Thus the combination of an antago-
nistic operator who, I might add, was by now not operating under
the auspices of the CIA Office of Security, but who was operating
under the aegis of the chief of SB and the deputy chief of SB, the
fact that the inan was kept for extraordinary lengths of time
strapped into the chair, all of these add up, in the estimation of the
CIA examiners who have gone over this series of tests, to an
w..zﬁmm polygrarh.

Now in the Landwriting of the deputy chief SB, who was a day-
to-day supervisor of the activity which I have been describing, it
is—there is an admission which implies fairly clearly that there
was no intention that this 1966 serics of polygraphs would be valid.
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AFTERNOON SESSION

hairman Stoxes. The committee will come to order.

The Chair rerognizes counsel for the committee, Mr. Klein,

Mr. Kiein. Thank you, Mr. Chairman. :
Mr. Chairman, I would only like to state for the record that
have spoken to Mr. Arther, the committee’s polygraph consultant,
and his account of the events leading to the writing of his report
are signilicantly different than those stated today by Mr. Hart, and
I understand that Mr. Hart has stated that he was only repeating
whal was told to him by the Office of Security. But for the record,
Mr. Arther staces that he accepted and read all malerials made
available to him by the CIA and considered all of these materials

in reaching these conclusions. -

That is all I have to say, Mr. Chairman,

Thank you very much.

Chairman Stokes. Thank you, Counsel. -

The Chair will recognize the gentleman from Connecticut, Mr.
Dodd, for such itime as he may consume, after which the committee
will operate under the 5-minute rule. _

Mr. Dopp. Thank you, Mr. Chairman.

Mr. Hart, thunk you for your statement this morning.

Mr. Hart, let me ask you this question at the very outset.

Would it be fair for me to conclude that it was the responsibility
of the Central Intelligence Agency to find out, from whatever
available sources between late 1963 and 1964, what the activities
and actions of Lee Harvey Oswald were during his stay in the
Soviet Union?

TESTIMONY OF JOHN HART—Resumed

Mr. Hart. Congressman, 1 want to answer that by telling you
that I do not know——

Mr. Dobp. Let me say this to you, Mr. Hart.

Wouldn't it be a fair assessment that the Central Intelligence
Agency had the responsibility during that period of time to exam-
ine whatever information could point to or lead to those activities,
to provide us with information amm_.&nm Lee Harvey Oswald’s
activities in tha Soviet Union? Isn’t that a fair enough, simple
enough statement?

Mr. Harr. Sir, I can’t agree to that in an unqualified manner for
several reasons. May I give the reasons in sequence?

Mr. Dopp. Gu ahead.

Mr. HarT. In a telephone conversation between the then Director
of Central Intelligence, John McCone, and Mr. J. Edgar Hoover,
which took place on the 16th of November 1963 at 11:20 a.n., Mr.
McCone said:

I just want to be sure that you were satisfied that this agency is giving you all the
help that we possibly can in connection with your investigation ‘of the situation in
Dallas. T know thc importance the President plays on this investigation you are
making. He asked me personally whether CIA was giving you full support. I said
they were, but [ jusi wanted to be sure that you folt so.

M. Hoover said “We have had the very hest sapport thal we ean

possibly expect from you."”
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Then the implication through the rest of this document, which 1

Mmmo_umw?c_‘_n_w ;wmwww. to Q.M,_.nh .mﬂmn HN the committee, is that Mr,
one and Mr, Hoover feel that t i ibili
investigation (alls cn the FBIL. #mali Feeponsiility for the

Iy second point is that when I came on board in the Agency
having been recalled in mid-June, I asked about the wmmuonmmzzgﬂ
for the Lee Iarvey Oswald matter because I knew that he had
entered inio the overall Nosenko case. I was told that the responsi-
bility for the investigation had rested almost entirely with the FBI
q.rn_,,,.m were a couple of reasons for that. : .

First, it was understood, although I realize that there had been
Eiu_.__e:V.fi, this principle, Mr. Conpgressman, it was understood
that the Jurisdiction of the Central Inielligence Agency did not
extend withint the territorial limits of the United States, and the
Central H_i_e:ﬁu:no Agency had no particular, in fact, did not have
any assets capable of making an investigation within the Soviet
Cu.po? which were the two places really involved.

Third, I want to say that in my own investigation, since I intend-
ed to depend entirely or almost entirely on documentary evidence
for the sake of accuracy, I ruled out going into the Lee Harvey
Oswald matter because I realized that I could not possibly have the
wmmﬂmmmnommm ﬂo%ﬂ.wm n_on:msms%m ﬁww._mo# I had in the Agency where I

ad former een employe i ¢
Pt HUM’ Soe eropin: which gave me complete m._anmmm to

Mr. Deon. Mr, Hart, as I understand what you have given me in
response o my question is the fact that you assumed that the FBI
was principaliy responsible for the investigation, and that Mr
McCone, as Director of the Central Intelligence Agency, in his
conversation with Mr. Hoover, indicated that he would be o.oonmumﬁ.
ing fully in that invesiigation. So to that extent, and that is the
extent I am talking about, it was the responsibility of the Central
Intelligence Agency to cooperate in a responsible fashion in ferret-
ing out whatever information would bear on the activities of Lee
Harvey Osviald when he was in the Soviet Union, utilizing what-
ever sources of information were available to the Central Intelli-
mmwomrbmmn@ in achieving that goal.
= cmn_“p mw:mwﬁo a correct and fair statement of the responsibilities of

Mr. HArT. Insofar as I am aware of them. Keep i i
Congressman, that I had nothing to do with ﬁwwﬂﬂmmuw.n% m%mhmm
wsy.omq m%cswlmrs W

Mr. Dopp. I am asking you Mr. Hart, for a comment
activities of the Agency, not specifically your actions mmm%M% mhwm
vidual, Yeu spent 24 years with the Agency, so you are familiar
with what the responsibilities of Lhe Agency are.

Mr. Harr, My response to that is that I believe that the Agency
should have done everything that it could to assist the FBI. I do
not know exactly what the Agency did to assist the FB], nor do I
W_%.m Hmﬂ:m_p relevant mmma%m owrnmvmv::.mmm the Agency had during

we are concerned with to i

WH_.‘ B8 7S erm conge take any relevant action.

But you are answering my question; you are saying, “yes,” i
effect. It was their _.cmto:mmcm:mw to mmmmmum the FBI _.W_H. %.w iﬂmﬂ@%

else was necessary in order to gain that information about Lee

Harvey Oswald'’s activities when he was abroad. o

Mr. HarT. Congressman, I have to repeat that there may have
been agreements between the Agency and Mr. Hoover or other
parts of the Government of which I am not aware. I, for example,
am virtually without knowledge of a very long span of time during
which the Direntor of the Central Intelligence Agency and Mr,
Hoover were barely on speaking terms. I know that it was very
difficult for the two Agencies to get nlong. I do not happen to know
the reasons for it, and I am in no position to judge what they did,
why they did it or what they should have done in order to resolve
the lack of cooperation. )

Mr. Donp. Well, after listening to your statement for 1 hour and
40 minutes this afternoon, do I take it that you would concede the
point that, as the CIA’s activitics pertain to one vitally important
source, potential source of information namely, Mr. Nosenko, that W
in the handling of that potential source of information, as it bore
on the assassination of a President of the United States, the Omuu :
tral Intelligence Agency failed in its responsibility miserably? -

Mr. HarT. Congressman, within the context of the total case, I
would go further than that. I would say that the Agency failed
miserably in its handling of the entire case, and that since the Lee./
Harvey Oswald question was part of that case; yes.

Mr. Dopp. A..d, Mr. Hart, I am not going to—I will ask you if
you recall with me, basically, the conclusion or one of the conclu-
sions of the Warren Commission report. . _

Were we not told in the conclusion of the Warren Commission
report that “All of the resources of the U.S. Government were
brought to bear on the investigation of the assassination of the
wuammwuma.: and in light of your last answer, that conclusion was
false?

Would you agree with me?

Mz. Harr. Well, Congressman, I do not like to have my rather
specific answer extrapolated.

Mr. Dopp. But we do consider the Central Intelligence Agency to -
be part of the U.S. investigatory body; don't we? .

Mr. Harr. I do.

Mr. Dopp. Ard you just said they failed miserably.

Mr. Harr. I said they failed miserably in the handling of this
whole case.

Mr. Doop. Therefore, it would be fair to say that the conclusion
of the Warren Commission report in its statement that all of the

resources of the U.S. Government were brought to bear in the
investigation of the death of the President is an inaccurate state-
aﬂmuw. That is not a terribly difficult piece of logic to follow, I don't
think. ;

Mr. Harr. It requires me to make a judgment, which [ am not
sure that I am willing to make, because I can think of possible
other evidence which might come up which might show that there
is a case to sunport the fact that the leader, top leadership of the

* Agency, may Fave thought they were bringing all their resources
to bear. I simpiy do not know that.

Mr. Dobp. The only guestion left, it would seem to me, in going
back to Mr. Blakey'’s narration at the outset of this part of our
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investigation, where he noted that the Nosenko cdse was important
in two arcas. One had to do with the efficiency, the effectiveness,
the thoroughness of the CIA’s performance, and, second, the credi.
bility of Mr. Nosenko. : T

It would seem to me, in response to the last series of questions
you have just given me, that we have answered the first question,
and what is leit is the second question, that is, whether or not this
commiliee and the American public can believe Mr. Nosenko's
story with repruicd to the activities of Lee Harvey Oswald during his
tenure in the Soviet Union. .

And Mr, Hart, T would like 1o ask you, in light of your testimony
today, again going more than an hour and a half, why should this
comimittee believe anything that Mr. Nesenko has said when, after
your testimony, you state that he was intimidated, not interrogat-
ed, for more than 3 years, that he was probably hallucinating
during various stages of that interrogation, that he was, according
to your testimcny, a man of a very short memory; that he was
drunk or at least heavily drinking during part of the questioning;
that there are no accounts, verbatim accounts, of some of the
interrogation hut rather notes taken by people who didn’t have a
very good knowledge of Russian. Why then should we believe any
of _&m statements of Mr. Nosenko, which from point to point con-
tradict each other, in light of the way he was treated by the
Central Inielligence Agency from the time he defected in January
of 1264 until today?

£ Mr. Harr. I believe that there are important reasons why you
should believe the statements of Mr. Nosenko. I cannot offhand
remember any statements which he has been proven to have made
which were statements of real substance other than the contradic-
tions which have heen adduced today on the Lee Harvey Oswald
matfer, which have been proven to be incorrect. The important
things which I:e¢ has produced, which we have been able, which the
>mmno.< have been able to check on, have, by and large, proved out.
The microphones were in the Soviet Embassy. He has clarified the
identities of certain Soviet agents who are in this country. His
information led to the arrest of an-extremely important KGB agent
In an important Western country. The volume of material which
he has produced far exceeds my ability to have mastered it but it
has been found useful over the years, and to the best of my knowl-
edge, it has been found to be accurate.

Mr. Doop. What you are asking us, therefore, to believe is,
because Mr. Nosenko may be credible on certain issues and in
certain areas, he is therefore credible in all areas.

Mr. Hawr. N, sir. I am not asking you to believe anything in
connection with his statements about Lee Harvey Oswald. I am
only askini you to believe that he made them in good faith. I think
it is perfectly possible for an intelligence officer in a compartment-
ed organization like the KGB to honestly believe something which
is not true. .

Mr. Dopp. Which statements of Mr. Nosenko's would you have us
belicve? Have you read, by the way, the report that we sent you, a
A creport, fhal was sent last week o the Central Intelligence
Agency pursuant Lo the request of the Agency?

Mr. Harr. Are you speaking of the report which, the essence of
which, Professor Blakey read today?

Mr. Dopp. Yes, I am.

Mr. HART. Yes, I have read that.

Mr. Dopp. You have read that report?

Mr. HarT. Yes.

Mr. Dopn. 1 am curious, Mr. Hart, to know why—it was my
beliel and understanding, and I am really curious on this point—
why it was that you didn’t address your remarks more to the
substance of that report than you did? I don't recall you once
mentioning the name of Lee Harvey Oswald in the hour and 30
minutes that vou testified, and 1 am intrigued ay Lo why you did
not do that, why you limited your remarks to the actions of the
Central Intellience Agency and their handling of Nosenko, know-
ing you are in front of a committee that is investigating the death
of a President and an essential part of that investigation has to do
with the accused assassin in that case; 27% have you neglected to
bring up his name at all in your discussion?

Mr. Hart. The answer is a very simple one, Congressman. I
retired some years ago from the Central Intelligence Agency.
About 3 weeks ago I received a call from the Central Intelligence
Agency asking me to, if I would, consent to be the spokesman

before this committee on the subject of the Nosenko case. I said -

that I will be *he spokesman on the subject of the Nosenko case but
I will not be the spokesman on the subject of Nosenko’s involve-
ment with Lee Harvey Oswald. That was a condition of my employ-
ment. And if they had attempted to change that condition before I
came before this body, I would promptly have terminated my rela-
tionship because I do not want to speak about a subject concerning
which I do not feel competent.

Mr. Dopp. Do you appreciate our particular difficulty here today
in that our responsibility and obligation is to focus our attention
more directly on that aspect than on the other, and that we are a
bit frustratec in terms of trying to determine what the truth is
with regard to the activities of the Agency as they pertain to Mr.
Nosenko's statements regarding the activities of Lee - Harvey
Oswald?

Mr. Hart. Congressman, I fully appreciate the difficulty, but I
must observe that it is not a difficulty which I created. I was
perfectly frank about what I was willing to testify about and what
1 was not willing to testify about,

Mr. Dopp. So it would be fair for me to conclude that really what
the Central Intelligence Agency wanted to do was to send someone
up here who wouldn't talk about Lee Harvey Oswald.

Mr. Harrt. I personally would not draw that conclusion, but I
think that is a matter best addressed to the Director of Central

. Intelligence rather than torme.

Mr. Dopp. Well, you told them you wouldn't talk about Lee
Harvey Oswald and they said that is OK you can go on up there.

Mr. HArT. I told them, once I came on board, that is as [ saw it,
a crucial question lay here in the credibility of Lee Harvey—of
Nosenko, and that I thought I was qualified to address myself to
the question of the credibility of Nosenko, now T mean the peneral
credibility of Nosenko.
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. Mr. Dopp. But you cannot really testify as to the credibility of
Mr. Nosenko with regard to statements he may have ‘made about
Lee Harvey Oswald’s activities in the Soviet Union.

Mr. Harr. I can say tivs, and here you realize that I am entering
into an area of judgment, it is my judgment that anything that he
has said has been said in good faith. I base that judgment on an
enormous amount of work on this case in which I see no reason to
think that he has ever told an untruth, except because he didn’t
remember it or didn't know or during those times when he was
under the influence of alcohol he exaggerated. :

Mr. Doon. You understand our difficulty, We are trying to find
out which one of his statements are true. All right?

Do you have that report in front of you, by the way, the one that
we sent you?

Mr. HArT. No, sir; I do not have it in front of me.

?_.Hw Dopp. Mr. Chairman, could we provide the witness with the
copy? _ .

Chairman Stoxes. Do you have it with you, sir?
Mr. Hart. I have what we were given this morning, which is

substantially the same thing, I believe, as-the one we received. I

believe that Prcfessor Blakey had some items in this mo
which were not even in here; is that correct, sir? :

Mr. Brakey. The report as read is a partial reading of what was
there. The narration that preceded it was not given to you before
you came, although of course it was given before you testified. The
report that was given to the public is substantially the report that
was given to you. There have been some grammatical changes in it,
correction of some typographical errors, but all matters of sub.
stance are the same.

Mr. Hart. Thank you. . :

Mr. Dope. Is that a complete copy of the report that Mr. Hart
has in front of him?

Mr, Braxsy. Yes.

Mr. Dovop. Mr. Hart, just some of them. I don’t want to belabor
this point but to impress upon you the difficulty we have in light of
what you have said this afternoon, in terms of us S.u&._m to deter-
mine what in fact we can believe from Mr, Nosenko’s story. Turn
to_page 27 or 28 of that report, if you would, please, 97 first.

Look down around the middle of the page, and let me begin
reading there in our report.

Speaking to the CIA on July 3, 1964, Nosenko was specifically asked whether
wrmﬂnmimm any physical or technical surveillance on Oswald, and each time he
replied "No."

n 1964, after staling to the CIA that there was no technical and physical
surveillance of Oswald, Nosenko made the following statement upon being asked
whether the KGB knew about Oswald's relationship with Marina before they an-
nounced that they were going to be married:

Answer. “They (KGB) dda’t know she was a friend of Oswald until they applied
for marriage. There was no surveillance on Oswald to show that he knew her.”

Although in 1478 Nosenko testificd that there were seven or eight thick volumes
of documents in Oswald's file, due to all of the surveillance reports and that he
could not read the entire file because of them, in 1964 he told the FBI agents that

he “thoroughly reviewed Oswald’s file.” There was no mention of seven or eight
thick volumes of surveillance documents.

Now, there, and I should have probably started up above, but
there we have two cases whore, one, he is claiming that there was

rning

[

. illance. Then he is stating there was surveillance, He is
wm_w”_m_é%m Wﬁ he, on the one hand, didn’t have the opportunity or
didn’t see any reports on Oswald from Minsk and then mw::m
around and says that he did have a chance to look at them.

ich can we believe? _

w{ﬁﬁ%ﬁoﬂ:@m@ are two contradictory statements by a man who,
according to your testimony, may be acting in good faith, but we
are confronted with two different sets of facts. -

Which do we believe? Can we in fact believe him, if we mon.on.a
your testimony this afternoon that he went through this outra-
geous treatment for a period of more than 3 years? s

Mr, Hanwr, Coagressman, I think what this boils down to, il T may
say so, is a question of how one would, faced with a choice cwm to
whether to use this information or rot, @.EE do 50. Tt iocwn_ e nm
personal decision. If I were in the position of this noEE_SwM. i
frankly would ignore the testimony of Mr. Nosenko but I wouldn
ignore it because I think it was given in bad m_m_n:. . g

Let me express an opinion on Mr. Nosenko's testimony about Lee
Harvey Oswald. I, like many others, find Mr. Nosenko’s testimony
ineredible. I do not believe, I find it hard to believe, although W.mm
recently as last week, talked to Mr. Nosenko and 9,.6& to mm_p. im
to admit that there was a possibility that he didn't know every-
thing that was 7oing on, I find it very hard to believe that the KGB
had so little interest in this individual. Therefore, if I were in zmm
position of deciding irmwwg to :mm.nw:m testimony of Mr. Nosenko

i or not, I would not use it.
oﬁ%ﬂ%ﬂm@mmw,« Lo say, just to conclude my remarks, let me tell you
why I don’t believe it. I had 24 years of experience in a compart-
mented organization, and I was chief of several parts of the organi-
zation which had done various things at various times which om:sm
under investigation, happily not while H.ﬁémm in mww.ﬂ.mm of them.

ill ecific, give you one specific example.
E_m.%mwﬁﬂmwﬂwwn a E_.M_W orummm of what we can call the Cuban Task
Force, long aftcr the Bay of Pigs, within the Agency. At some point
I was asked whether I knew anything, whether I thought there had
been an attempt to assassinate Castro. I said in all good faith that H
didn’t think there had. I had absolutely no knowledge of this. m_.
had been kept from me, possibly because my predecessor jsevera
times removed had taken all the evidence with him. I didn’t know
about it, but I caid it in good faith. And I think it is very possible
that an officer of Nosenko’s rank might have functioned within the
KGB and not known everything which was going on in regard-to

i icular man. ]
ﬂvﬁMm%Mﬁ.mmo you would suggest to this committee that we not
rely at all on Mr. Nosénko for information that could assist us :.w
assessing the activities of Lee Harvey Oswald in the Scviet Cﬁ:.ﬁ.

Mr. Harr. I believe as a former intelligence officer in _“mmw.__.m
account of information of which there is gﬁm._ﬁmmvmzmmﬁn confir-
mation if at all possible, and there is no possibility of any E?waﬂ‘
tion, independent confirmation of this, and on the face of it, _a—
appears to me to be doubtful. Thercfore, I would simply disregar
Fgu. Doop. I #wwould like to, if I could—first of all, do you still
maintain your security clearance?
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WSFH.H..,NA,%mmvmm_‘.mrma_m‘:._.mwmmm
>.mwmzo.mu to do work such as this, yes. ored ir en T g0 back to the
r. Doop. Now your statement at the outse _
communication and contact between the w..ww M__MM m_%mh %wnm b
regard to the investigalion, and in fact the FBI was .>. with
umwﬁ.ﬂﬂmwz?_.mm._m that the CIA was to assist. _ Frincipally

s that a fair summation of what the memo indicated
_.?r.. Hanr. To the hest of my knowledge, yes, 1 _:.WQES_ hi
_A:.:: in s._:m_,. the Director of Central Infelligence, My !.mﬁp:m
w:w: _mc P”“.‘. ”_*..x?.cm., :_c.<¢__, you can call on us n:.. :z.:_% “c_:._
have, I think the implication is perfectly clear, that Ew 7%.;@ b
is i‘_.ﬁ.._:x to be helpful 1o Mr. Ioover bul is implying (i _.n_b”,_o
Ewwm::mb a mmo@:muﬁ% role in this matter. e

r. Dobp. So that it would be fair to characterize th i
w.wm FBI as being that of principally responsible for :gm w_mwﬂhm.m )
.:o: into the assassination and calling upon the Central :wﬁ_m_m.
mmwwwﬁw ,noonnwh to "._om%cnmw_n areas where the Agency had ﬁm;mnmnm_m
xpertise or knowledge that was i

wmn. HW» o Rpon e m not available to the FBI?

Mr. Dobp. So we talk about Lee Harvey Oswald’ iviti
m_.uwomm‘ and we have a potential defector s&% has WM&anMMJM_Mﬁm
.Jmm.ua.ow that he has some specific knowledge with regard to :Hm
activities of Lee Harvey Oswald during his stay in Russia r.m
mmzﬁsmm abroad. That would legitimately fall into that nmnm,o«_m
M_n_ .%m.mm M.&Eé the Central Intelligence Agency would have a mwmom.u
m.wm..wwﬁ. ise or knowledge that was not necessarily available to the

xﬂ w»mﬁ Yes, sir.

Mr. Donp. Now in our report, at the bottom of page 4
page 5, it states, and I will quote from the «mvoﬂ% .mmﬂmnwmﬂﬁhw%%_.
?omo:_s.am the time of his contact with the CIA in 1964 reveali .m
he had :‘.33_.,:,_0:, aboul Lee Harvey Oswald led to his wnﬂ“m
questioned by the I'BI upon arrival in the United States. He s.mw

¢ ig

interviewed in late February and early March. It is not known if .

these sessions were tape recorded, but
1 8 as of today, all t i
mnmU M»w.nmﬁmsnm prepared by the interrogating FBI .Wmo:nm “vmﬁ ey
ou have any reason to questi i : _
statement of the annmau*‘mnnmm% SO Vhes ae Salu en AEcHINls
Wm F: wa._ RT. q_ Tm_._._wM Mo ﬂmmmob to question it.
r. Doon. 1 would like, Mr. Chairman, if I could, to gi
: H.Wmi: and the reason I asked him whether or not he vmmm WMow%s%«.
MvmmE.MMMMN. %Mwmmﬂm_wm:wm “ﬁ m:__..m ﬂ:ﬂ a copy of a secret report m.o"w.
De me; ustice. An want to be very car
%\W_ w.m%m:w mm:.m_m.mno ask _“woc %ﬁﬂ about those areas mwmn rwmu._uwww
le ified 11 report, i
e o e ::m.ﬁ an ave them mMmanm:%_ but I would
[Clerk hunds Mr. Hart the report.)
W%F mmw_w.,ﬁ ..HEE:# you, ma’am.
Mr. Dopnp. 1 wonder if you might, Mr. Hart, turning to p:
Mww_w_nm,wwcﬁ,:wmﬂgsw m% is anmmn_mmz_ 8 on _.._._E.m‘ could m&: m,.mwm mw%“,
st 0 me, and then I would like you to limit
_%M _o:.mmrm_xﬁm:wmm ending with the word, I think it chﬁm.ﬂﬂ%mw_ﬂnwm
re, the first {wo sentences, ending with t} * ived,”
Do you see where | want you Lo lerminate? il

Mr. HarT. Yes, sir; I do. "

Mr. ocouu. Would you read the question and read the response,
lease! : ; s
3 Mr. HarT. “If the answer to question 6 is different from the
response to quastion 7, when did the change occur and why?”

The answer is “The FBI had no direct access to Nesenko from
April 3, 1964 until April 3, 1969 and thercfore was not in a position
to make an objzctive assessment of his bona fides nor of the verac-
ity of infgrmation furnished by him. Thug information provided by
him in carly 1964 was accepled at face value and qualified in Lerms
of the source and the conditions under which it was received.”

Mr. Dobb, Now could you look on page 6 and read the question
and answer to question 127

Mr. Hart. The complete answer?

Mr. Dopp. The complete answer there and the complete question,
es. : :
¢ Mr. Harr, “What was the FBI's position from 1964 to 1968 on
whether Nosenko was telling the truth in the statements he made
to the FBI about Oswald?

“Answer: The FBI did not take a position from 1964 to 1968 on
whether Nosenko was telling the truth in the statements he made
to the FBI ahout Oswald. The statements were accepted at face
value and qualified in terms of the source and the con itions under
which they were received.”

Mr. Dopp. And now lastly, Mr. Hart, I would like you to on page
Mmﬂoma.nrm complete question and the complete answer to questicn

Mr. Harr. “Question: Did either the FBI or the CIA have prima-
ry responsibility for investigating Nosenko's statements about
Oswald? If neither had primary responsibility, was there any divi-
sion of responsibility? _ _

“Answer: Tne FBI had primary responsibility for investigating
Nosenko's statements about Oswald that pertained to his, Oswald’s,
activities in the United States, including the assassination of Presi-
dent Kennedy. The CIA had primary responsibility for investigat-
ing Nosenko's statements about Oswald’s activities abroad.”

Mr. Doop. I wotild now, Mr. Chairman, ask the clerk to pick up
that secret report and bring it back. And for the purpose of the
record, I am rot going to offer that as evidence, obviously. But for
the purpose of the record, that is the FBI's sworn statements in
response to questions that this committee posed to the FBI regard-
ing this specific source of information.

Chairman STokEes. 1 take it then the gentleman just wants the
declassified portion that he examined on as a part of the record.

Mr. Dobp. Only what I had Mr. Hart read into the record should
be considered as part, as public record. .

T would like to ask you, Mr. Hart, whether or not you would take
issue with that last question, last response, with regard to the
areas of responsibility, according to the F'Bl's assessments?

Mr. Hagrt, I do not take issue with it. .

Mr. Dopp. Then I would like to come back once again, if I could,
to my first question to you, and that is, whether or not it was not
in fact the responsibility of the Central Intelligence Agency to
ferret out, to seek out, to do whatever it could to learn everything

&
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mo“mmm.oﬁmmvocwﬂwmmnmimmmoﬁ.ﬁmmmmwé_Omim.ummm_p .
tained to his activities i the Soviet Union. d Hey pos
&MMMM that w,.nm tin. mmm& mmnmmuommEEJ« of the Central Intelligence

1Icy including not only my assessment but the t of

»wo.vmmow.am Bureau of Investigation? L

Mr. Harr. Yes.

Mr. Do, Mr. Chairman, I would reserve the balar i

onw, Mr. Cha | ance of my time

Mmm.ég___a like to noﬂm back, if I could, but I would like to mﬂ.m my

'r colleagues on the commitiee the uni i

e uom:m opportunity no ask questions

Chairman Stoxrs. The Chair will protect the gent i
preservation of his time. ¢ Eentiaman b tie
h_.m___“,o Chair now rocognizes the gentleman from Indiana, Mr

fithinn—-— : : : '

Mr. Frruian. Thank you, Mr. Chairman.

orm:‘,:ﬁ._: Stoxes [continuing). For 5 minutes.

) E...» H.E,:_;z.. Mr. Hart, wasn't it knowledge at the CIA at the
time those individuals were dealing with Mr. Nosenko that he was
:,ﬂo one person, the one source, that this country had to ascertain
what Lee FHarvey Oswald's activities were in Russia?

Mr. Hart. Congressman, I have every reason to believe that that
was the case. want to repeat what I said before, that I was among
a number o,.m thousands of people who were excluded from the
knowledge of this case, but everything, every bit of common sense 1
have, tells e that that should have been the case, yes. :

P?. Frruian. Thank you. . :

Now to just return to one area that Mr. Dodd has already pro-
amanma.ou. it seems to me very clear that to fulfill the CIA's
om_mmmsosm with regard to the international aspects of the assassi-
nation, that it would have been much more helpful in what must

be viewed as one of the most important endeavors of earl 1964, it

would have been infinitely more useful for the Agenc
tried to obtain from Mr., Nosenko all the mnmomgmﬁwowo nrmMnm %Mummuw
oow:m, Mwwcw the President’s alleged assassin. :

sn at ciear now and shouldn’t it have been cl
Agency that that would have been a logical first mnm%wmw oy lolhe

Mr. Hart. Yes, it would have bean. What I cannot judge, on the
basis of the dozuments, and I have tried to stick very close to the
womcamu»m" was whether or not they thought they had done every-
thing that they could, because they had asked Mr. Nosenko, he had
mw%muﬁwﬁww._ww H»n?:.s.mz_o? mzmw_ they may have thought &5% had

, I am sim un j ini
Ow@moﬂm s ply unable to judge what the opinions were
. Mr. Frrian. In fact former Director Mr. Helms said, when
if questions concerning Oswald did. in fact constitute a Em._.onmw%wm
of the ow_.wﬂm: inquiry that was being made of Nosenko, Helms
H\fﬂe&_ma MW.Om‘ no guestion about it.” '
ﬂci il in fact the former Director is correct, and the inquiri

that the Agency was making of Nosenko centered on the mﬂw%m.u__wm.
tion he might have had on Oswald, that is, information he might
have had about Oswald, it seems to me then that what you are
_pmwwm::m here to today, starting with, if I may just retrace your
ﬁmmzao:u._ starting with the fact that in Geneva, even before the
Oswald matter, the case was prelly badly handied, that is, they

b Pkt

.

had an English-speaking person trying to take notes and writing
down what this major potential defector was saying and then tran-
scribing those and giving them to the Agency, right on down
through the interrogation, it seems to me o underscore again that,
despite the fact that Mr. Helms and others were aware that that!
was the No. 1 mission of the Agency, that the performance of the
Agency was really pretty dismal. That is the only conclusion I can
draw from it. e

Am I wrong? ] .
Mr. Harr. Congressman, that would be the conclusion which I

would draw. But I want to once again say that I know the limita-
tions of my own knowledge, and I have tried, in the course of my
activities in this highly controversial matter, to be sure that I kept
that in mind. T 100 have done some writing of history, and I know
that you shouldn’t go beyond, you shouldn’t extrapolate from facts
beyond the bounds of certainty.

Mr. FittiaN. To the best of your knowledge, did the CIA make
any attempt to verify the information Nosenko provided regarding
Oswald’s contacts or lack of them with the KGB?

Mr. Harr. I will havé to think about that just a minute to see if I

remember. )

Yes, I can say that they did, yes. They did. They asked a number
of people” about this. They got a number of affirmative actions
about Nosenko's statements about himself.

Now within the climate of the time, and here I have to introduce
a word which was used by many persons in the CIA at that time
about this whole project, the climate of the time was one of what
many people called sick think, and it was concluded when a Soviet
said yes, Nosenko is telling the truth, that that cast a reflection
upon the Soviet who said yes, Nosenko is telling the truth, That
was taken as pretty clear evidence that he himself was under KGB
control. Otherwise he would not testify in favor of Nosenko's truth-
fulness. ; :

Mr, Frruian, Mr. Hart, is this the first time that the Nosenko
case has been discussed before a congressional committee?

Mr. Hart. As far as I know, yes, sir; except that—well, I don’t
know whether the Rockefeller committee would be considered con-
gressional or not. I gather not.

Mr., Firian. I was referring to the Church committee.

Mr. Harr. Oh; I cannot speak about the Church committee.

Mr. FitHiAN. At least you did not participate.

Mr. HArT. Nc, sir.

Mr. FrraiaN. Now we have been working with the Agency and
sometimes with you over the past while. If the CIA was aware of
the blunders that you testified to here today, the blunders that
were made during the early interrogation of Nosenko, why are we
mmw,.ﬂ learning about them now at the end of our 2 years of endeav-
or?

Mr. Hart. Sirce I have no position of command or responsibility
in the Agency, T can’t tell you that.

Chairman Stoxes. The time of the gentleman has expired.

Mr. Frruian. Thank you, Mr. Chairman.

Chairman Stoxes. The gentleman from Michigan, Mr. Sawyer.
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wir. DAWYER. Witness, aside from what Nosenlko has teatified (o
a "

T.- v.ﬁ\ » ¥ iy 7‘- L4 i % - (4] [ < - Y
O-‘ any agenc Hu:\ 5
s_ c.__.. { 5 ave an Hﬁu-oaﬂ_hrmnn L Pl re 10N$ —.:_._

Mr, Hanr. I do riot,

Mr. Sawvsk. When he wag pnid this money when he was ro-

leased, as 1 understand it, 1 ¢ _
sed, 3 et two figures, but one of th 1d
lead you to bhelieve it was Mﬂwn 000 ) > $87.00
3 slieve as 3125, and the other some
ﬂo Uﬁ: know how much it wng? E0mG BTN
vir. Hamwer The divergrence between these two (eur i
: . verpence between those 1. rures I beliove
:_:_. to do with the fael.that the nniount owed in income tax _,_MMM_
orﬂc:ﬁq mcixnnwcm before he was given the sum.
%m.w.moc.. Awyrk. So theiv he got $126,000 bal after taxes ho got
ﬁ_.. maﬁ,. T believe that is correct, yes, sir,
mr. sawvenr. Then you gave him anot 5 fi at; 1
Mt you g another $50,000 after that; is
"Mr. Hanr If my mentory serves me, G
, . I my | S ongressman, the $150,000
was added up in bits and pieces over the years, and it _”w:n_c.mmm.
.,_mc.,,_:nmm which were made to him when "he first came to the
United cnmﬁm,m_ and so mowmr. In other words, he was allowed spend-
ing money during the time before he was actually confined in
isclation, and these amounts were kept track of. When added up,
Mwmﬁmﬂwoz:nmﬂ ore of which was, again if my memory serves me
o}y ¥, @ down payment on a hou
i wmo_ooo. y se were m&m& up, and they
Mr. SawyEr. So then he got $125,000
5 1 : pretax, plus he got another
$50,000 when added together with m.ﬂ:vaa cm,c_&mn m:wmpm.
- r. HART. Yes. .
Mr. m%...;.ir And then you paid him, then you put him on a
salary or reteiner or some kind or contract?
Mr. Hart. Yes, sir,
Mr. Sawvier. And what salary is he getting now on that? |
Mr. Hawr. I do not have the figures as to what his actual salary

w.wmm_ mﬂwnmwmm.w@rma memory. I believe his salary is somewhere in

Mr. m>$..<ﬂ_~. He told us that he came into the CIA about once a
month, sometimes for a couple of days; is that about right?

Mr. Harr. 1 do not know that, sir. I know that he comes in
vap.wo&cx:.«, bui I do not kniow how often.

Mr. Sawyen. What does he do between the periods?

Mr. Harr. I am afraid that what he does between the two peri-
ods is an item of classified information which I cannot discuss here
in this committee. '

Mr. m»ﬁ:wmz_. Is he working for the CIA in between the periods?

_Mr. Harr. Te a large extent, I cannot give you the percentage of
time that he devoles to work as against the percentage of time that
:mdmoem not devote to work,

Mr. SAWYER, Apparently as of new he is receiving $35,325 r.

Would that be about n?w range? AR e

Mr. HArT. That would accord with my memory, yes.
< Mr. SawyEr. This arrest of Nosenko took place in the United
States, did it not, as I understand jt?

Mr. Hanrr. Yes, sir. ’

" anything sought by the CIA to do this?

Mr. Sawvez. Was there any kind of process or authorization or

Zq.m.::e;s.os.ng:o:Erm_..zaﬁqocwmmEmm.uruévoon
advised by tho CIA nﬁ_c;w\nc::mo_ that if you havo, if the commit-
teec has any questions as to the legal validity of this, that this
question should be answered by a member of the gencral counscl’s
staff because I am not a lawyer, but——

Mr. Sawvin. [ am one, and T don't think there ig any question
about, the logal validity of it IL is o question, did you have nny kind
of a semblance, a process of any Ezn_.h, )

My, Haur, The process is what T am aboul to explain, The
process was a trip by Mr, Lelms to the Department of Juslice in
which he consulted Mr. Nicholas Katzenbach who was at that time
the Deputy Attorney General, and Mr. Katzenbach brought in one.
or two other people and they discussed the status of a person who
is here on parole. The reasoning as I remember it was that a
person who is here on parole was not legally within the United
States, in the normal sense of the term.

Mr. SAwYER. So then on the basis of Katzenbach’s OK, you made
the arrest; is this correct?

Mr. Hart. That is the sequence of events, yes. .

Mr. SawyEr. And where was he taken after he was arrested?

Mr. Hart. He was taken to a house in the suburbs of Washing-
ton, the locatizn of which I am told is still, I am tc treat as
classified, and he was held there under the circumstances which I
have previously outlined. —

Mr. Sawyer. But then he was moved at some time, was he not? |

Mr. Hart. He was moved to still another place which was built
especially to house him, the location of which I am not at liberty,
according to my instructions, to divulge. But I can tell you what it
was like, if you Jo desire. _

His accommodations were somewhat better but they were abso-
lutely unacceptable, in my personal opinion, from any civilized
point of view. :

. .wsq. Sawyer. But these facilities were built specially to put him
in?

Mr. Hart. They were, sir.

Mr. Sawyer. Would it be fair to say in some other part of the
country, other than this area?

Mr. Harr. In ancther part of the country, not in the District. . b

Mr. SAWYER. But in the United States? _ O
Mr. HART. Within the United States, yes, sir. g
. .WSH.. SawYER. And was this a windowless facility that he was kept m\\\
in?
Mr. Harr. It would be most closely comparable, Congressman, to]
a bank vault. The door to it was in fact the type of barred door
which you see to protect safety deposit vaults in small banks.

?E.w Sawvyer. How big a thing was he kept in? How big was this
room?

Mr. Hart. The exact dimensions I don't remember, but I would
estimate, and T am a pretty good estimator of size, I would say
between 10 by 10 and 12 by 12. .

Mr. Sawyer. With no windows or ability to lecok outdoors or

anything? .
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Mr. Harv. Cerrect, sir. . 3
. muws_mnﬁ: Sroxzs. The time of the gentlemian has exvired
w&n. UM vwzz. Thank you. 5 i
wonder if I could have an additional 2 minute irma
MM,EWENE chﬁ.hm.meﬁoro:n objection. s ?ﬁ. SRR,
Mr. Sawvea. I understood from talking to Mr. Nosenko t
A TR ey . ; o .
M_rm:w was an episode where he became so desperate for mo_zwﬁm__ﬁm
_.o. Mo. .Uoomzmm he was not allowed even to read, that he fashioned a
mﬁw moo:wmm .&»ﬁ omn of n_ﬁm_wam he pulled out of the clothing that was
n him, to do somethi i
i ething, and when they ovmm..ﬁ_.mm this, they
ﬁawo%o: aware of that episode? .
r. Hare. I am, sir. That is true. He also made him
Mum_um_:._cn out of lint from his clothing, because he was ».QWMM&
HJQ track of time, which as I have previously mentioned, the book
. zﬁ.é on scientific studies of the effects of isolation, it becomes
w.m.J hard s.wnﬂ. you are isolated over a prolonged period of time to
cep track of time. Your sense of time simply slips, there not being
mh.&.Lmnm:SE,aF as it were. He was desperately trying to keep track
of the time, so he made himself calendars out of lint. But in the
Wﬁ:ﬂ.m of his “._m«:% been Mx::cm:om to sweep up his room or clean
roem, why these calendars i
ﬁo_@mm:,wmm: bR ars were of course EE&.. so he had
r. SAwWyYEr. Another thing I didn't und is y i :
Wm%mm - wmm i) s g erstand is you said that
ell, of ccu ;
il icc.E, i am.m bad B,m.EQ y wouldn’t affect a _uo_wmwmv_r test at
Wma. Nmas.. Yes, sir, it could. ;
r. SAWYER. How could it, in that it doesn't reco
vER. How . rd wheth
Ewmﬁ you ars saying is correct or not? It merely records s_.:mwrwm
you are mﬁmwumnmﬂ.&w falsifying, and if you don’t remember your
Hmw,_o_._m is poor, it wouldn't register against you on a uo_wm_.mv__..u
nTpnMr >=.ﬁ. Well, it is slightly more compiicated than that, sir, in
.m_, ! 1e person has to, one, know the difference between the 9.,.;:
or fa m:@m o.,q J_Tgw he is saying. He also has to have a sense of guilt
ww mw,wmwm_,wm mo fﬁmr_:wm Mogmﬁ?:.m which is untrue, and that sense of
guilt 1 co?.wmm._mﬂ .E he physiological change which then registers
Mr. Sawyez. But if his memory i ¢ i hinki
A : i ' memory is faulty, he will be think
is telling the ﬁmﬂ.w? but it is just faulty memory, and wwuwnmm.MWmva
Ewm_a Woﬁ m.:mmf the cm__»mznw of the polygraph.
r. HART. That, itself, would not idi
mnw_wr_m_: s R affect the validity of the poly-
r. SAWYEL. You also said that part of the reason f i
! - X y > or this t
M.mﬁmnw ‘.,wmma .mcn:wm this plot, this disinformation plot s.%mu mMo
angerous. ,_..m:,: all you had to do is not believe what rm,SE ou
m:%A; W%E&:m hurt anything. could it? . Y
r. HART. Congressman, if I may have permission, T w i
._oo_“«mm.a an excerpt from a document which I wrote E:OAMMM_MN
m“. erview ‘.Eﬁrmvm man whom I have called the Deputy Chief SB
n mﬁwmﬁms H.So.ne to see the Deputy Chief SB Division in the middle
oA L,u i—escuse 1...9.45.:.,.. and I asked him questions about various
aspects of this case in which he had been the prime mover really

One of them I asked him related to a message from him from a
place abroad which had gone around me. I was his chief, but he
had sent me a message. He had sent a message through a channel
so that I would not see it, to the chief of the CI staff, in which he
had commented on the so-called Solly report, which was the Office
of Security’s report which was published in 1978 and which laid the
basis for the rehabilitation of Nosenko. In this letter, which I ran
across only because I had all files available to me, once I made my
investigation, he talked about the devastating consequences, that is
in quotes, “devastating consequences” of the liberation of Nosenlko.

Now I want te read the document, if I may. This is a memoran-
dum of conversaiion which I made immediately after my interview
with this man, and I had a witness present during the time I
talked to him and also during the time I made this slatement.

“In an effort to approach the question of KGB objectives from
another angle, Hart asked DCSB to specify what ‘devastating con-
sequences' he thought were likely to ensue from freeing Nosenko.
His response to this auestion was also evasive. He said that inas-
much as there had been no devastaling consequences, il was point-
less to talk abour what might have happened. To a further question
as to what consequences he had anticipated that might affect him
personally”—for he had said that there would be dangers to him
personally—"he refused to answer on grounds that the matter was
speculative.”

I have no idea what he was talking about frankly. ;

Mr. SAwvER. And that would apply then to the plot, this misin-
formation plot, requiring this great secrecy in handling too, I
assume.

Mr. Hart. I have tried to remain fairly dispassionate in my
presentation this morning, Congressman. I think it may have
seeped through .hat, I think, this so-called plot was sheer nonsense.

Mr. Sawvyer. Now, we were told by Mr. Nosenko that these
periods of interrogation would run 48 hours at a stretch. Did you
verify that?.

Mr. Hart. I cannot at this moment remember one which lasted
48 hours, but I do not doubt that that may have happened, because
what they did was, they staged them at irregular hours and people
came and went.

I am not surc that the records would even be able to establish
the fact because the times were not always kept track of that
accurately. .

Mr. Sawyer. Incidentally, to who was that memo addressed, or
to whom was ii. addressed, that made a mention of “before they
dispose of him.” Who was the addressee?

Mr. Hart. That was not a memo. That was not a memo which
went anywhere. That was written by the man I referred to as
deputy chief SB, and it was a draft which he had then corrected in
his handwriting.

On the outside of it it said “excised portions” of a report. So, it
was something which did not go to any addressee, as far as I know.

Chairman Stokes. The time of the gentleman has again expired.

" Mr. Hart, can you tell us the cost of this specially constructed

house for Mr. Nosenko?
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. Eﬁ H:inr. #.s.o:_m, be easy to ascertain, Mr. Chairman
_no& ;wvvmm tc know how nw:o: it was. I will tell you that
have been quite expensive because I can ibe it for ye
if you wish, sir. describe 3t for you

In addition to the vault it consisted of a h 1

c ) ! ) ouse w
the vault, which surrounded it, and which oa:ﬁmnan
the guard orce to live and pass their time while th
_Em,_&a man. .

There was a chain link fence out at the back containing
small area, and by that I mean an area of, I would estimato agai
from sceing :m._:nonn_v:m. perhaps 12 by 16, which was bujlt W _“.:
exercise avea. Then around all that there was another ors:.-, :.m
mm«.w.o% ﬁ_”ﬁ.‘ %E._unm. wire at the top of that. -

he building, the vault itself, was a very expensive ¢ i

p o1 : v WilS. onstr
wmnmcmm it consisted of heavy steel-reinforced concrete, Yatign

Chairman StoxEs. When you say that the cost is obtainable
mean that we could obtain il from the Agency. Is that what
are saying? ) . .

Mr. .I.:m., Absolutely, sir, yes.

Orm.:y.:,,m: Stokes. Now, as I understand your testimony this
morning, when you were called back in your present capacity you
nosg:n_”_,ma “T.mﬁﬁmw from June of 1976 until December of 1974
yourself and four assistants, with reference to ten fou f
documents, is that correct? e

Mr. Hanr. Yes, sir.

Chairman Sroxes. And it is from this material th

= 2 at yo
lecture for some four and one half hours, is that correct?  ——

Mr. Harr, I have lectured on one occasion for four and one half
hours. Yesterday I made a similar lecture and tried to reduce it
wnn_ did conduct the lecture followed by a question period in m,\m

ours. :

Chairman Srokes. During the course of this lecture, whether it
wm two nmzm. one rmm.:rrcca or four and one half hours, do you

uring the course of that lecture, touch upon the Oswald porti f
the CIA s activities? . E SR

r. Harr. I make it a point to say at the beginni .

T. I make . @ ginning of the

lecture that I did not investigate the Oswald matter wanmcMm it was
impossible for me to de se for a number of reasons, the most cogent
of which is that T could never have had access to the amount of
documentary evidence which T had access to in CIA, and I insisted
before I'agreed to make the study that I must have total access

I could not have asked for that at the FBL .

Chairman Stoxes. For what reason?

o . s &

Mr. Hm:_xﬂ I don’t think they would have given it to me. I was
able to mmw.?w it at the Central Intelligence Agency because I was
a mcn:::. of mwm, who rnmgmni.& with them for nearly a quarter of a
century and they trusted me. I had built
conbinan : up no such record of trust

Chairman Stokes. You also told us this mornin isi

STOKES. g that a decision
was made not to tell Mr. Helms about what was going on with
relation to Mr. Nosenko, is thatl true?

Mr. Hart. No, sir, T didn’t say thal the decision was made. T said
that T drew the conclusion from the way the documents woere

ﬂﬁn Ido
1t must
briefly,

ich disguised
d facilities for
ey were guard.

a very

you
you

phrased, reports to Mr. Helms were phrased, that Mr. Helms was
not being adequately informed of this subject.

Now, that conclusion was based on a very large number of docu-
ments which I read and which I noticed a pattern of using words in
their most harmless form. ;

In other words, if the documents were to speak of a polygraph

" examination, the documents did not speak of polygraph examina-

tions in which we have previously attempted to frighten the man,
and of the fact that they kept the man in his chair in between
interrogations and so on.

I can only think of a couple of documents offhand from which
My, Helms could have inferred the type of treatment which was
being given the man, .

Chairman StoxEes. Didn’t you say this. Didn’t you say that he
was not well-informed; that is, he was not given the total picture?

Mr. Hagrr. I believe that he was not well-informed. I believe that
he was not given the total picture.

Chairman Stoxrsd Then you added to that the fact that you
yourself, in the capacity that you held at that time, with reference
to two men -vhom you cited, you were not permitted to know
certain things regarding those two men in your unit, is that true?

Mr. Harr. That is absolutely true. Now, I never asked for infor-
mation becaus=e I didn’t know about the case.

Chairman Stokgs. Well, I think the American people would prob-

_ably be very much concerned about knowing what prevents that

type of situation from prevailing at the CIA today; that is, how
have things ck.anged?

Mr. Hart. Is that a question, Mr. Chairman?

Chairman StoxkEes. Yes.

Mr. Harr. I can only speak from a small exposure to CIA as of
the present time, so I cannot tell you all of what has changed or
how. You must keep in mind that when I go back, I go back for
brief periods and for a specific purpose. I am not involved in the
large number of things which I was involved in before.

I do know that Admiral Turner overruled a number of his subor-
dinates in insisting that I personally be brought back to give a
series of lectures to all the newly promoted supergrade personnel
through all parts, throughout all the agency on this subject.

1 do know shat Admiral Turner has specifically insisted that a
number of his most senior people—and I don't know all of them by
any means—read the rather lengthy document and annexes at-
tached thereto, and that he has—he used the term, our escutcheon
has been besmirched by this case, and said that he wanted to do
everything he possibly could to see to it that there was never any
repetition of this.

Chairman Sroxes. But at any rate, if I understand your testimo-
ny correctly, if the agency has taken the proper steps and has
initiated the kinds of reforms that will see that this kind of a
situation never occurs again, you are not the proper person to tell
us about those reforms, is that correct?

Mr. HarT. That is correct, sir, because I have no command
responsibility. no authority whatsoever. I am a one purpose person
who was called back for this particular subject only.

Chairman Srtoxes. Now, let me ask you this.

s
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-This much we know—Nosenko was in the possession of the CIA,

not the FIL, isn't that true?

Mr. Harv. That is true, sir, yes. . : _
QMUWESE.. mmdm.mm»wZomF we know that under American law the

\ has responsibility for matters outside the jurisdicti
United States, con't we? ; e s

Mr. HART. Yes, sir. )
i W_:m:ﬂm.n StoxEs. m&m know that the FBI has primary responsi-

ihty within the confines or the jurisdiction of the natura lc
of the Uniled States, isn't that true? . el

Mr. Harr. Within the borders of the United States, yes, sir.
.O._.:..E.:r.:,, sroxns. Therefore, it is simple logic under law that
fﬁb.«o?“.amno.5,:5 activities of Oswald in Russia, that would fall
within the demain and mdmm.hzlm&naou of the CIA, would it not?
. bir. Hant. It would fall within the jurisdiction, but not necessar-
:u.;:nm nom,.mm;msno rﬁ do ns.wz::m about that jurisdiction, .usm‘

Chairman Sroxes. Well, being a historian, and being a part of
the OH? as, long as you have, you know that the CIA had a certain
ﬂ.wmvoam_v:.a. 1 terms of the investigation of the facts and circum-
stances surreunding the assassination of Presi
sance. 2 esident Kennelly, do

Mr. Harr, Yes. ;

Chairman Srokes. Now, this much we also know, that Nosenko
Mammonnao_. arrest and was in jail in the United States, isn't that

rue?

Mr. Hart. That is right, sir. :

Chairman Sroxes. And during the period he was under arrest
and in jaii, out mw 1.277 days he was only questioned in part 292
days, and according to your calculation 77 percent of the time he
was not being questioned, is that correct?

w;._:,. Hagrrt. Absclutely correct, sir, yes.

Chairman Srouss. Then obviously the only conclusion that we
Mwn cc.m:m/.m to is :ﬂﬁ. ﬁ.wﬁw reference to the activities of Oswald

rougn .Nosenio, that there was no investigati -
the CIA. Isn't _mﬁw true? hesion of ot mateny

Mr. Harr. Off the top of my head I would tend to say that was
true, because I have not seen any indications in those files which I
have read of any energy on the subject.

1 do want to point out that simply by virtue of the fact that a
piece of correspondence was about Lee Harvey Oswald it would
have been in a :_m which I did net ask for because I had pointed
out that I could co.._mo an adequate job which met my standards of
mnmamw.w?m if w '&%m t have access to all the documents.

0, I don’t think I am really quite—I don’t think I a
nomﬂ%m.»msn to answer that question. . _ B compietely

airman Stoxes. Let me ask you this. One of the responsibi
o : ; > . his. nsibil-
ities of this commiiltee is to assess the performance of the wmmnnmmm
Mw %m,ﬁ”%wwreo wm.w"m job mrmﬁ they did, cooperating with one another
e Warren Comimission in term i igati
ﬁrw m_mmmmmmumuo:. s of the investigation of

n light of your statements here to other members of th i
7 1 o e commit-
tee with reference to the performance of the agency which you
r.zsw. described as being dismal, et cetera, if I were to ask you to
ride ;:,. performance of the ageney in Lhis matter on a seale of 1 Lo

10, with 10 representing the highest number, top performance,
whers would you rate them?. : .
Mr. Hart. I would rate it at the lowest possible figure you would
give me an opportunity to use. I am perfectly willing to elaborate -
on that, Mr. Chairman, . . .

I have never seen a worse handled, in my opinion, worse handled
operation in the course of my association with the intelligence
business. ] :

Chairman Stokgs. I have one other question I would like to ask
you.

In the final report submitted by the Warren Commission, page 18
says this: “No limitations have heen placed on the Commission’s
inquiry. It has conducted its own investigation, and all government
agencies have fully discharged their responsibility to cooperate
with the Commission in its investigation.

“These conclusions represent the reasoned judgment of all mem-
bers of the Commission and are wwomm:_bm after an investigation
which has satisfied tHe Commission that it has ascertained the
truth concerning the assassination of President Kennedy to the
extent that a prolonged and thorough search makes this possible.”

Then at page 22 it further says this: “Because of the difficulty of
proving negatives to a certainty, the possibility of others being
involved with either Oswald or Ruby cannot be established categor-
ically. But if there is any such cvidence, it has been bevond the
reach of all the investigative agencies and resources of the United
States, and has not come to the attention of this Commission.”

In light of your testimony here today with reference to the
performance of the agencies, obviously the conclusions of the
Warren Commission which I have just read to you are not {rue, are
they?

Mr. Hart. May I add one point. It is my understanding that the
Nosenko information was made available to the Warren Commis-
sion but it was made available with the reservation that this
probably was uot valid because this man was not a bona fide
defector and that there was a strong suspicion that he had been
sent to this country to mislead us.

And therefore again speaking, sir, from memory and as some-
body who has already told you that he is not an expert on this
subject, 1 believe that the Warren Commission decided that they
simply MS:E 10t take into consideration what it was that Nosenko
had said.

Chairman Stokgs. But in light of the fact that we now know that
the CIA did not investigate what Nosenko did tell them about
Oswald in Russia, then obviously the Commission then still could
not rely upon that data for that reason. Isn’t that true?

Mr. Harr. Mr. Chairman, I am not sure, when you use the word
“investigate”—I am not absolutely certain, and I don’t want to
quibble about semantics needlessly, but I am not actually certain
that there was much more to do.

I hesitate {o judge in retrospect their actions on that basis. 1
would make Larsh judgments on most other aspects. But I don’t
really know whether they did all they could or not because I do not
happen to knew whether, for example, all the other defectors were
queried on this subject. No such file came to my attention.
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_. So, I am once ﬂmmmm having to say that I don’t know for sure the
eanswer to wour question. .
Chairmici: Stoxes. My time has expiced.
The gentieman from Connecticut, Mr. Dodd.
Mr, Dobp. Thank you, My, Chairman.

Mr. Hart, in response to Chairman Stokes’ question in terms of -

how you would rate the CIA’s performance if you had to rate it on

a scale of 0 to 10, I gather from your answer that you wouid rate i
/ Ig s ate it
zere, that being the lowest score.

Mr, Hawr. Yes, sir. :

Ew. Dovp. Tet me ask you to hypothesize with me for a minate.
Let's ¢ i, given the level of performance that you have just
.E,\ma tha .Oo_.,ngm Intelligence Agency’s activities during that

mn_c@ of time, let’s just suggest that if in fact there had been a
conspiracy, or had been some complicity—and by that statement I
am not in any way suggesting that I believe there was, but let's
ucmn for the sake of argument say there was—are you saying in
effect that even if there had been some involvement by the Soviets
that the caliber of the activity of the CIA during that period of
time was such that we wouldn’t have ever found out anyway?

Mr. HarT. No, sir, I am not saying that.

Mr. Dopp. You used a word in response to Mr. Sawyer. During
your testimeony you raised -a point. He heard you use the word

disposal”—— .

Mr. HarTr. Yes, sir.

Mr. Doon [continuing). In talking about a memo that you were
quoting, on how Mr. Nosenko would be treated if certain things
didn’t occur. Is that a word of art in the Central Intelligence
Agency and, if o, what does it mean? _ :

Mr. Hart. T would like to make—there is a two-part answer,
Congressman. [ would like to say that the word “disposal” is often
used, I believe, rather carelessly because it can mean simply in the
case of, szy, a refugee whom you have been handling how do we
dispose of this matter, how do we relocate him.

Now, the mﬁaoza part of my answer will be more specific. I think
I know what it meant in this case, but I would prefer to depend on
documents, and I will read you a document.

T am about to read you a very brisf excerpt from a document,
alse written in the handwriting of deputy chief SB, which was not
w MOQ._E@E which to the best of my knowledge he ever sent any-

ody. :

He appears to have been a man who didn't think without the
help of a pencil. Therefore, he wrote, tended to write his thoughts
out as they cccurred to him. ;

I will read you the document. I don't believe that I am going to
have to make any judgment. I think you will be able to draw your
own conclusions, sir. .

He was talking about the problems which were faced by the fact
that a deadline had been given the organization to resolve the case.
Mr. Helms had given them a deadline. As I have previously said,
he believed that there would be “devastating consequences” if this
man were sel lreo,

What he wrote was, “To liquidate and insofar as possible to clean
up traces of a situation in which CIA could be accused of illegally
holding Nosenko."”
 Then he summed up a number of “alternative actions,” which
included—and I start with No. 5 simply because the first four were
unimportant. : .

“No. 5, lignidate the man; No. 6, render him incapable of giving
coherent stoiy (special dose of drug, et cetera). Possible aim, com-
mitment to loony bin.” Some of the words are abbreviated, but I
am reading them out in full for clarity. ;

“No. 7, commitment to loony bin without making him nuts.”

Mr. Donp. The word “disposal,” was that the word “liquidation™
you were talking about? :

Mr. Hart. I am drawing the conclusion that disposal may have
been a generalized word which covered inter alia these three alter-
natives. i

Mr. Dopp. There is no question about what the word liquidate
means, though, is there?

Mr. Harr. No, sir.

Mr. Dobp. Since I have got you here, and you have that memo
right in front of you, the words ‘“devastating effect” that were
predicted if Nosenko were released, to your knowledge, Mr. Hart,
are’vou awave of any contract that may exist between the Central
Hu_.h.w:mmunm Agency and Mr. Nosenko that in payment of the
money that he has received he would not tell his story and that,
therefore, we averted the alternative suggested in that memo or
that note by the payment of money to Mr. Nosenko? V

Mr. Harrt. No, sir. I can tell you that Mr. Nosenko will learn of
this for the first time when he reads about it in the press because
this information has been known to me, and I was the one in fact
first to run across it.

I didn't feel that I nieeded to add to the miseries of Mr. Nosenko’s
life by bringing it to his attention. So, I did not do so.

Mr. Doop. Let me ask you this. In response to Chairman Stokes,
you really—and I appreciate the position you are in in not being
able to comment on what steps have been presently taken by the
current administration or the immediately previous adininistration
to reform some of the practices that have gone c¢n in the past.

But can you tell us this, if you are not fully capable of talking
about the r-forms: Are some of these characters still kicking
around the .‘...m‘mﬂn%‘ or have they been fired?

Mr. Hart. There is nobody now—well, I will make one exception
to that. There is one person now in the Agency whose activities in
this regard 1 could question, but I do not like to play God. I know
that—— .

Mr. Dopp. Is it the deputy chief of the Soviet bloc?

Mr. Hart. No, sir.

Mr, Doop. He is gone?

Mr. Harr. Yes, sir.

Mr. Doop. I gathered by what you have told us here today that
we really cannot rely on the statements of Mr. Nosenko for a
variety of reasons, and that your suggestion to us was to discount
his remarks, albeit you believe that in good faith he is a bona fide
defector,
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?....,..w”_.oww,o.m.:;a a few years of experience yourself, and I went
i H.n.u;z;_m. ana I noticed that you had a significant amount
m:i.u}p w%%r:ww Mﬂ“.:_wq_pow:mm:om_ analyst, as a noz:wm_.m:.ﬁo_:mo:wm
alyst, had N severa !
:cw.c some expertise in that area, AR Selsi; Jales )
" ,wmmww_ ﬁ%.mﬂ.nmw‘w umé:wﬁmn of your presence here today and
it e o questions drawing upon that expertise, if |
ﬂa. “.U_Ezu Yes, sir. _
Ir. Dopn. IT you take out that re i
. at report thalt we submitie
mm”“ ___ﬂ“m”:____r .ﬁ Lhe bottom of page 23, and going Mtww_ﬁ.mw”oowmu,
.~ s‘ci_.._ __._..d.h ve i a paragraph on pogre 25, T would like Lo n.c.._%. 1 m
1 d hike to gel your comments on it, if I could. D Heve i
_z.,masw ol yon? ' L
Mr. Hawr. 1 have page 238 wi ing i
;4 1 have page 23 with a headin tl 1 i
o R e e 2 ading n the middle which
:,hm n vestigation of Nosenko's Oswald Story.” Is that
Ir. Dopp. Yes. Going dow
e T 0N A ng down to the last paragraph
Emwrwmrmro has always insisted that the NDW :_um@-.wrmm:mwrm%ovwmm_
n_mmagwuzﬂmm_m.; \.hchM,ﬂ%m% in cm.ﬁr 1964 and 1978 that mﬁ Mmmﬁm
ha was i st t i
mﬂ_mm.g i o i EE.:@ no interest to them, and did not
..o:m.mmﬁmnﬂo,.wmmm. 24, :@.mmm:omuxlmwm this is from the deposi
_u_mm.o..m zw. mmmo_.,_.a. why did no KGB officer ever speak to Omdw ww.
>H._m$.mwz.ww ,s“.mmmfmzm amn_m._.o: about whether to let him Qomoowo:
Wi ﬁ_.w%. ir. m.ﬂmm.:wp We didn’t consider him an interestin
et miw<r.m_mmﬂmcwm :HM MM.,,. knew of any other defector who ﬁmm
m:.m : acoﬁm” hecamee) uninteresting, Mr. Nosenko answered,
durning tc page 25, eliminatin
1 ‘o pag 5 g for the purpose of brevi
w“,o::mrh w ,oc& like to draw your attention Wo nmm mmnoa%mﬁo% v _c%
~5 e bottom, which begins with the words: AR
n short, Nosenko's Oswald story is the f fhdt :
Inst : + > following: The i
ested in the U-2 never learned anything mwo_u“...,.:,wm m”wnw _Mum‘wh%ﬁwﬁmm*hm“mmw mﬂmﬂ

know he had any _Lu:é?\imﬁ of the aircraft. W _;.__.H Because Oswald Was never
. e ]
n_...._ﬂmﬁ_o:.u...._ ?.% the KC m.w- becnuse the decision was made that Oswald was of no

interest to Soviet intelligence.
Now, as someone who has h
w, as 1 ad a quart i
mnmw.ﬁmww_ﬁ m.«mnrmw you think that WM MMM%%M% century of experi-
A HART. WWell, let me first downgrade ‘our i
M ﬂwﬂmﬁﬂ%. MM. wmﬂcwmmmwwnwzﬂm_nOc:_mwmmmBm:.w I rm,ww ﬂm%%m%mmwuﬂmmﬂw
) =3 1 y, DUL a t 1 i 1 i
<~..m§ma and Korea and going in .ﬂﬂnm_g.mmﬂlmmm b
TW.. Wouu. I wili accept vour disclaimer.
i n.c:MxM.m, mwnmm_ﬁoa_w Mm .Mwmmﬂm.wrmﬁ I have some expertise, but it is
e as g you attribute. I am flattered, but I am not
Ewmmqomﬂﬂ_w _m mnmm;; W.H.:Em;m:umm that in the relatively small city of .
il :.n__.m ¢ capital of the relatively small countr i:rw
i) ....womwm o_n vm_oﬁ,:mm_m‘ that the KGB in Minsk was mo%_usm mw ﬂ
v e 2: ave found time to do a little bit of mo_.smnrw i
ar Uwcnom@uao. q.rm_.‘.w:mn strikes me as implausible i
ot B X ell, does it strike you also as MBEmcmmm? that h
3 ave a young man who had served in the Marine Corps E.WM._M

some specific training in the U-Z planes, who rencuives ius
American citizenship at the American Embassy, announces to his
Intourist guide that he wants to stay in the Soviet Union, that
information then becomes available to the KGB, specifically to Mr.
Nosenko, and that they determine on the hasis of his entry applica-
tion, or whatever the papers are, relatively simple forms, that he is
uninleresting :

Does that stri-c you as being plausible, that that would be the
extent of their leoking into the possibilily of talking to this individ-
ual about what information he might give to them?

Mr. Harr. I am »ot clear in my own mind. 1 may be wrong on
this, but I nm not clear that the KGB knew of Oswald’s conneclion
with the Marine Corps. My memory is that Mr. Epstein, who tried
desperately to interview me on a couple of occasions, but didn’t
succeed, is that he takes credit for uncovering that fact.

I don't think that anybody was particularly aware of that, that
fact. Therefore, it may have been that there were KGB priorities
that didn’t include him.

Mz. Doon. I am not suggesting, Mr. Hart, that they knew he was
a U-2 pilot. You misunderstood my question. I am stating that as a
matter of fact. Dut my concern is that here you have scmeone in
the Soviet Union who announces he wants to stay, that he wants to
live there, that he wants to become a Soviet citizen, and the KGB
according to Mr. Nosenko decides that on the basis of his applica-
tion to come to Jhe country he is uninteresting.

Now, does that strike you as plausible, based on your informa-
tion and your knowledge of intelligence and counterintelligence
activities, that the KGB would dismiss that kind of a request
merely by looking at the entrance applications, and not make an
effort to talk to the person, to see what information they might be
able to impart? ;

Mr. Hart. Congressman, I find it implausible. I might say that if
this had ever been the case within the experience of any of us who
had anything to do with Soviet operations, it would have greatly
facilitated our tasks in connection with putting peopie into the
Soviet Union.

Briefly, no, I find it implausible.

Mr. Dopp. All right. That is what I was trying to get at. I wonder
mm. you might also just—and I will try to wrap this up as quickly as

can.

Mr. Sawyegr. Could I interrupt just a second, just to cerrect. You
made a remark to the effect, I think inadvertently, that Oswald
was a U-2 pilo..

Mr. Dopp. No. I apologize. I didn’t mean he was a U-2 pilot. He
had experience in working on U-2 planes—radar, I guess, is what
it was. .

"1 would like to dwell, if I could, on your comments with regard to
the human experience that Mr. Nosenko was undergoing at the
time of his defection. You talked about the expectation of a job,
and so forth, the short memory that he apparently had, according
to the Wechsler test that you gave to him, and his apparent drink-
ing prior to being interviewed in Geneva.

Again, I wili ask you, based on some of your expertise, because it
may be difficult to reach an answer otherwise. Here you have a
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fuan wio nas spent U years in the KGB. At the time he g
le one of the top people in the Second Directorate Em i
chief of the Seventh Department of the Second Dj o
comes and announces he wants to defect. -

Now, he isn’t 2 young college student deciding he w

m*.Mn_..m he
§ deputy
torate, He

ants to leave
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the country. He is an experienced intelligence officer Do you thinl
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it is realistic to believe that Mr. N i
. Mr. Nosenko didn’t i
the day romon&& to defect, if in fact he did, that ﬂﬂwﬂ_w%mﬁm. o
H__:.aoﬂmo a tough period of time before we would believe rmo_wn i
_ at, in fact, ._.o “_::za have known in his own mind that the E_.,E:_
m_m__ﬁh __.s._AB_..k:_HbQ smnavw_on. his story immediately being _vo__mwwamm.
diately being placed in a job with an aling, w Wik
. . . 2 : i ns s 2 ing
zam.w was no yoing Lo happén in a relatively short vc“.mowcwmr_ﬁ._.::__.w
‘ T :>=ﬁ, m_o_nx%mmswu? I believe from what T know of ﬂ::.m.
M_‘w_.;:dc:_. of deicctors from the Uniled States, who were 5._%,..%;
:M _Mopcqm. as he was, z:m_a they have been treated extremel ,M ___w
at they have been given much less trouble, the ha 4 o
welcomed, in fact, I ¥/ heen
Everything lias been done to e :
a ncourage that oth i
M&mWMMﬂMmm. Eo&m. amwwm _ww m&m Soviet Union. They mwmmwmwwﬂwmwoﬁwwm
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nﬁ%»m& extremely well. . _mp SRl L, <05 e
n the basis of what he kinew of how the Sovi i
s R ; ow the Soviet Union treated
defe veuld have assumed that :.m could be treated very
Now, on the basis of what he k
sis of wl new of how the United
Wm%&mm @mmmnﬂom.m__ which is not a glorious record, he iozEm__wmmﬁmM
a..Mﬁ wnnmm_wn te hé mmmq?m because it is true that it has often been
¥ hard for even the most valuable person to def Unit
Ja.nm.m. It has been rather difficult. b FIbs5s Caited
At is notl just that they have difficulti i
a_mh,mac_mmmm mo..mmv:zm and believing them. 8 e CaRR Ay
tr. Dobb. o your response to my question is th
m:MHmrﬂ:a W.....J.,w expected a rough mﬂ%m.w Rk eoult vy
r. SART. He certainly could have expected i i
i ] ] nterro,
mMmﬂHﬂnrﬂ bona fides. He should not have expected %Msw%wmm Mm
> ¢ gct oecause it has not ever been the experi
r : got bex erie
wms%%r:mw mmmo.:w v that _5, happened to know about mn_ﬂ%ﬂ vwaamnmw
: H. _:._.rr ,,“r;ﬁ tne exceptien of a man whom he did know about
ﬁ_w wo _u,mm to-cefect in Moscow, and he was promptly—action s.m.m
nr.wwmm um &mm_ bg,.p_a.zamz Embassy without actually ever consulting
b n zw .sﬁmr_mmsnm Agency representative which resulted in
m= ,.Hqum - Mﬁ.ﬁ L.mﬁmwno@ down and I believe subsequently executed
Mr. . Mr. Chairman, just as} .
minute, befora 1 yield my :M_,_a..unm: ke ask fomuapend for e
ﬂ:_m::s: Stores. Certainly,
Mr. Dovs. Just {o resume, if I could, and I wi
. J , if , @ will tr i
HTMMLWH n:ﬂ?cn. you talked about the Wechsler nmmmu‘ i
recall your statement you said that in the E.m.n:
" iz sler ex
Mr. Nosenko'’s long-term memory, he showed being below the wﬁnmmﬂ.

of someone with regard to |
ok ; i ong-term memory.
assessment of your statement? ¥ SR 9 concent

Mr. Hart. He was below his own mean in terms of the various—
I will see if I can hold this up. If you wish, I could bring it up to
you and show it to you.

Mzr. Dopp. That is all right.

Mr. Hart. Basically, what you have here is a profile, these are
squares here, end you have the various—you have the 10 elements
of his intelligence, which are graded. There are two down here,

‘there is another one here, another one here, and so forth.

They are all superior to his memory; in other words, his memory
was the lowest, showed up as the lowest clement in those things, .
those qualities whith go into making up this very indefinite term
which puychologisls really can’t agree on, which is what we call
intelligence.

Mr. Dobp. I am not going to state it as a matter of fact because |
am not 100 percent sure. I am going to make a request of the
chairman that we ask the Library ol Congress to give an assess-
ment of what actually is contained in the Wechsler exam.

But in the half hour or hour since you have made that state-
ment, I have dene a little investigation to find out exactly what is
included in a Wechsler exam.

While it was not a thorough investigation, I am told by the
Educational Testing Service here in Washington, D.C,, the director
of that agency, who is a member of the American Psychological
Association, that the Wechsler test is not designed nor is it fair to
use that test in any way whatsoever to reflect long-term memory.

It is basically an intelligence test, and the only direct memory
test is a digit span, showing someone a series of numbers for a
matter of seconds and then removing them and asking them what
those numbers were. It is primarily to test their ability to concen-

trate. )
So, I would like to find out if I could, more about the Wechsler

exam.

Mr. Chairman, I would make that request through you of the
staff that we get a better reading on exactly what is in the
Wechsler exam.

Chairman Stoxes. It certainly may be done. )

Mzr. Doop. I can’t resist asking you, Mr. Hart, that if you are
right and I am wrong, and Mr. Nosenko had a bad memory, what
are we paying him $35,000 a year to be a consultant in 1978 for
activities that occurred prior to 1964, if he has such a rotten
memory?

‘Mr. Harr. There are several questions implied, Congressman, in
é@mw%.o: said., May I sort of start out in sequence, if you don’t
mind?

Mr. Dobp. Sure.

Mr. Harr. In the first place, what I was referring to was the
digit span. The digit span, he got a weighted score of seven, which
for one of this—a person of this performance would have been low.

Second, you can probably get a great many answers out of a
mqmm_ﬁ many people on the subject of the Wechsler adult intelligence
scale.

What I use as my standard source on this subject is called
“Wechsler's Measurement and Appraisal of Intelligence,” by Dr.
Joseph D, Moderatso, Ph. D., who is Lhe psychologist who took over
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Mr. Harr. May 1 ask that it be xa_,.cxmn. rather th

this over, because T would ke Lo keep this copy B oy

Chairman Stoxes. We will Xerox that and substitute it for the
exhibit in-the record. : ;

Mr. Dopp. You want to answer the last part? If he has such a
bad memory, why do we have him as a consultant? .

Mr. Hart. Yes. In fact, Mr. Nosenko is not used as an IBM
machine which is a repository of information over the years. Mr.
Nosenko is used as an intelligent human being who lived, worked
in the midst of the KGB for a long time.

I think he is—if you met him, you would find him an intelligent
man to talk to. mﬁw.mm interesting ideas on the subject of the Soviet
Union. He reasons well. Like many of us, including myself, I might
say, his memory is not as good as his powers of logical thought.

That same particular test has another little square on it which
measures what is called similarities, and it measures the power of
abstract thinking in a rather loose way. That happens to be one of
his things on which he scores high.

Mr. Dobp. For the purpose of the record, this committee spent
more than 6 hours with Mr. Nosenko at the Central Intelligence
Agency. So I thank you.

Mr. Chairman, I apologize for taking so much time.

Thank you, Mr. Hart. .

Chairman Srokes. The time of the gentleman has expired.

The gentleman from Michigan, Mr. Sawyer.

Mr. SAWYER. Is it fair to say that his rating of seven really is not
rated against the population as a whole being below average, but
the lesser of his variable abilities?

Mr. Hart. Exactly. )

Mr. Sawyer. All of which are quite high?

Mr. Harr. Exactly. I am saying—well, this seven is a pretty low
weighted score for a person of his abilities because when you get
down just a liitle bit before that, below that, why, you come into
the level where you are likely to presume that a person is under
stress or is having, subject to some type of retardation or some-
thing. It is preity low.

Mr. Sawyer. The last of those optional dispositions, disposable
items that you read there, out of that memo, as I understood you
you 5aid that the last of the three, after there was liquidation, and
then there was something, drugging him so he could not talk, and
then puttihg him in a loony bin, after first rendering him nice, is
that what you said?

Mr. Hart. No, making him nuts, sir. This was a memo of one
w._ms to himself, and therefore it wasn’t couched in polite proper

anguage.

Mr. Sawyer. But the thrust of it was at first you drive him
insane and then put him in a loony bin?

Mr. HarT. That is as I understand it, yes, sir.

Mr. Sawvyer. Now, you said that people, all except one, are not in
the Agency anymore. How did they come to leave? Did they get
fired for this cr did they just retire in the normal course?

Mr. HarT. Sir, I io:ﬂ prefer that that question, which I believe
is a very private matter, and affects a number of people, I think
that should come from somebody in the command line of the
Agency. I dou't think it is proper for me to address personnel
matlers.
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w“_.‘ mn.._i...ﬁ.“m. H.f..“__. do you know the answer to it?

r. Hanr, | think I know the answer (o it, but I believe th

Rl | 03 E ! at
U_%.Sow of Central Inteiligence should .Sv_w to that. T am :oﬁsm
M“:_quc.ﬁ and 1 do nol. have counsel to consull heve. But I do feel that
is an improper question for me to answer.

Mr. SAWYEIR. Now, you say Helms had limited information, or nt
least some mitation on the information that he received on this,
e E:m_\.::e.c rc:s.z about this torture vault or whalever it ig you
::_w_n apecinlly built, Te would have known nhout Lhal, wouldn’t he?
i 15 :%ﬁ.w.?:n”mm_; two wﬁcc%_c down to take a look at it before it

‘A8 used. ine two people happened to be the chiel of SF
ﬁw_ﬁwpc:.m:z_ the chiel of the CLA stall, e

Also, if T remember correctly, the chief of the Office of S i
They came back and said that it was is: o e
_ § as a s
SIiey car satisfactory place to kecp
Mr. Sawyrr. But he must have kno i
HR. wn th f
L e general format of :_...

ﬂq. .mb:ﬁ.. T can’t say how much he knew. o

Mr. Sawyer. He also knew apparently that they had held him ;
solitary confinement for 1,277 days. 4 4 e

Mr. Hanr. e did know that, yes, sir.

Mr. Sawyer. And actually, he thought they were interrogating

him the whole 1,277 days, was that the thrust of th

) “Sn_. Harr. Well, I am not sure he thought they were M;Hw._wwmm?
ing him every day. But I—and heére I want to make clear that I am
entering into the realm of presumption—I never saw any indica-
tion that anybedy told him that 77 percent of the time that this
man was in this prison, that nothing was happening to him.

Mr. Sawyer. He knew, too, apparently that they wanted to use
sodium pentathol on him, which he turned down.

Mr. HART. Sodium amytal, but the same thing.

Mr. SAwYER. Did the Department of Justice know or were they
advised what you intended to do with this man, when you were
ncﬂ%:_wm% . "

Mr. Hart. I do not believe that that was spelled out in detail. At
the time that Mr. Helms went over to mmmﬁgn. Katzenbach, as I
WMWMH.J_,M.M._ dme.mcu.mww. zoccmm. Mo.ﬁ_:uma that this man would be held that

L ite sure :
e zﬁm e at nobody had any thoughts that he would

Mr. Sawvysr. ,éo:_ did they tell the Department of Justice that
they E@b.ﬂoa to subject this man to torture over this period of time
by depriving him of’ adequate food and reading material?

Did the Department of Justice have any information what they

~ were proposing or even the outlines of what they were proposing to

do to this man?

Mr. w,ﬁ»mﬂ I do not believe that they did.
wcw?. Sawyer. I don't have anything else, Mr. Chairman. Thank

Chairman Stokgs. The time of the gentleman has expired.

Mr. Hart, I just have one question. It is based upon what I have
heard here today. It troubles me, and I am sure that it is going to
trouble some of the American people.

_ The American people have just spent approximately $2.5 million
for this conpressional commitice (o conduct a Z-year investigation

e U S PRI e BRI R S SRR J Rt A - T

of the facts and circumstances surrounding the death of Preaident.
John Kennedy. :

Pursuant te that, this committee met with Mr, Nosenko 2 succes-
sive evenings, where we spent in excess of 3 or 4 hours with him
each of those avenings.

In addition to that, counsel for this committee, Kenny Klein,
spent in excess of 16 hours with him preparing before the commit-
tee met with nim, In addition to that, Mr. Klein has perhaps spent
hundreds of nours at the ClA researching everything aboul Mr.
Nosenko.

I want to predicate my question, my [linal question to you, upon
this statement which appears in the stall report at poage 17, It was
read by Chief Counsel Blakey here earlier today in his narration.

It says:. . .

Following acceptance of Nosenko's bona [lides in late 1968, an arrarpement was
worked out whereby Nosenko was employed as an independent contractor for the
CIA effective March 1, 19G9.

His first contract called for him to be compensated at the rate of $16,500 a year.
As of 1978 he is receiving $35,325 a year. In addition to regular yearly compensation
in 1972, Nosenko was paid for the years 1964 through 1969 in the amount of §25,000

a year less inconse tax. The total amount paid was $87,052.
He also received in various increments from March 1964 through July 1973

- amounts totaling $50,000 to nid in his resettlement in the private economy.
We know in addition to that now about the home we don’t know .

the cost of, that the CIA has built for him.

To this date, Nosenko is consultant to the CIA and FBI on Soviet
intelligence, and he lectures regularly on counterintelligence.

So that I can understand, and the American people can under-
stand, the work of this congressional committee, do I understand
you correctly when you say that with reference to what Nosenko
has told this congressional committee about the activities of
Oswald in Russia, this man who is today, not 15 years ago but
today, your consultant, based upon everything you know about this
bona fide defector, you would not use him?

Mr. Harr. Mr. Chairman, when the question arose about wheth-
er I would use—depend on the information which he offered on the
subject of Lee Harvey Oswald, I replied that I find that informa-
tion implausible, and therefore I would not depend on it.

I did not make that same statement about any other information
which he has offered over the years or the judgments which he has
given. I was cddressing myself specifically to his knowledge of the
Oswald case. I was making a judgmenit.

Chairman._Stokes. Your judgment is that from everything you
know about him, and from what you know that he knew about
Owﬁmwm in Russia, you would not depend upon what he says about
it?

Mr. Harr. I would not depend on it, but I am not saying that he
wasn't speaking in good faith because I repeat that one of the
principal qualities of an intelligence organization, whether we like
intelligence organizations or don’t like intelligence organizations, is
compartmentation as it is called.

That meaus that a person at his level might well not know about
something which was going on up at a higher level. The KGB is a
very large organization, considerably dwarfing any intelligence or-
ganization which we have and, therefore, it is perfectly possible for
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something 2lse to have been going on which he wouldn't have
khovn., _ '

Chairmean Stokrs. Can we then leave the term “in zood faith,” -
=

and can you tell us whether he would be telling us the truth?

Mr. Hart. He would be telling us the truth insofar as he knows
it, yes. 2 )

Chairman Sroxzs. Thank you,
The Chair recognizes counsel for the committee, Mr. Gary Corn-
wall.

Mr, Cornwurr, Mr. ITart, may we look al the document that you
referred to scveral times that has the list of the ways in which
they could have disposed of the problem that Nosenko posed at the

:_%e o_,:mmr.ozr__:_:m_tmanﬁouma:mn:mnmmcnc:ﬁ:ﬁimnoc_a_gw
at’ : )

Mr. Hanr. 1 would like, if I may, to simply excerpt this part of it.
If that is an acceptable procedure, I will give you exactly what it
was that I presented in my testimony. _

I have here a mixture of things which have been declassified at
my request, and not declassified and so forth. So, if you will allow
me simply to make this available. There we are,

[The document was handed to counsel J

Mr. CornweLL. Mr. Hart, do you not have with you the items
that would appear on the list prior to item number five?

Mr. HarT. I do not have that with me. It would be possible to dig
them up. The reason that they are not in there is that I considered
them insignificant. I consider this obviously very significant, and I
simply wasn't using up space with insignificant things.

In many cases throughout my study 1 was using portions of
rather long documents. But it would be possible to find that, yes.

Mr. CornweLL. All right. The portion that you did bring with
you, though, however, seems to refer to notes which were prepared
prior to 1968, is that correct?

Mr. Hart. Yes, sir.

Mr. CorwvweLL. By the deputy chief of the Soviet branch.

Mr, HART. Yes, sir. j

Mr. Cornwere. And at a time in which the Agency was contem-
plating the release of Nosenko, the release from confinement.

Mr. Hanr. Yes. The divector said, ac I remember his specific
words, “T want this case brought to a conclusion.”

First he asked {ur it Lo be brought to a conclusion within 60 days,
which 1 think would have put the conclusion in sometime in Sep-
tember of 1966. Later on they went back to him and said, “We
can't do it that fast,” and he extended the deadline until the end of
the year.

Mr. CorNweELL. And this was the same deputy chief of the Soviet
branch whe earlier in your testimony you stated had referred to

potentially devastating effects from ithat release; is that*correct?

Mr. Harr. He iater used that term. That term was used by him
much later after he was no longer connected with the Soviet Divi-
sion. That was in the letter which I described he wrote, so that it
bypassed e as his superior, and I happened to find it in the file.

Mr. CornweLL, And you testified that at one point, 1 believe, you
didn't know specifically what dangers this deputy chief foresaw
might stem from his heing released; is Lhat corroct?

Mr. Hart. He had refused to tell me. He refused to tell me. I can
nmﬂmﬂ%mwowﬂm%m..r mmo. I think we remember that. But at .F.mmn.:m
this memo it appears that the principal fear that he r.ﬂ% smmrs_.;mm
respect to the CIA being accused of illegally holding Nosenko;

Q ! ! .
n:w,wmom.mmw. That was a fear expressed in there. H.m.muw_vw _w:m,_“
that there must have been something else in his mind, but .nsaum
the life of me, don’t know what it was. He had built cw m%_n _”:_
which was based on a good deal c_m historical ”.omomz_ur a m.uz. a mrmm
against thc West, and since I don’t happen to be able to share
type of thing, I ﬁ_c_m.u_\.;_m:_cﬁm " . .

I oAa 1INK . x

mﬂﬁ Wo%ﬂﬁ””__w ask you this: Nosenko has never publicly ﬂ,:ﬂe
plained of his illegal detainment, has he? He has zm,._.mw., _“.m”_ﬁm: _._Mq
to any authorities and asked that anything be done with it, has n..

Mr. Harrt. He, I believe, when he was ﬂm_ommmm. z:m_. in nc:Somn
tion with the release but not as a noaa_fos of nm_onm,a. u_m_o_,w mu :
understand that this was not a condition of the m.m_m,mmw. ; u mmm Mw
the time that the settlement was ammorm.m_ with r:—.r e __ac.m mon
he signed some type of document saying :H will no_ osmw_.»_r ,__..5 ey
make further claims on the organization, something of that sort.
have never actually read the administrative details.

Mr. CornwrrL. That was the point that I was coming to.

Thank u.ocw. .

m.ﬂwﬂﬁﬂw wwwmmnrms.m more, Mr. Cornwell? He does periodically

bject of
set. He got very upset, ».,8. example, on the su
mmM Wﬂwm%% book. mm is a very—he is a normal human being, and
when he feels that he is being maligned, he gets just as upset as
lse c.round. ) ; )
muwnwoamoﬂmﬁmﬁr But your conclusion then is that in 1968 he was
-paid a large sum of money. In connection with it, he agreed :ow _“m...
voice any complaints about the way he was nnmmﬁm prior 8,.& mﬁ,
and the fears that were at least in certain persons’ minds prior to
.that did not come to pass. ) . )
ﬁwwr.. Hart. I don’t believe, I do not interpret these mﬁm:ﬁ,ﬂ wm
though they can be so interpreted, as his being paid off no Sgn.
“cause trouble. The fact is that wéo‘".amvonﬂzm members M_u. e
Agency had made commitments to him, and they are clear UJ you
can hear them, you can see the tapes and you can, I believe, hear
them on the lapes if you listen to them talking. They made com-
mitments to kim that they were going to do this.
Mr. CorNwELL. Thank you. _
» no further questions. ) . . )
mew”ﬂmﬁ m._,oxmm.n_m.c: don’t think though, Mr. Hart, that :_ he
were to sue the CIA for his illegal m:.m.oma nmﬂ_m mmnwzgcn that they
1d continue to keep him as a consultant, do you!
éo%?. HaRrT. Bir, you wn.m getting into a point which I cannot %ﬁmwm_m
about. I have no idea what they would do. >m a matter of fact,
't think he would do it. T think it is suppositious.
aow‘aw.ﬁwﬁﬁawﬁﬁ.. Mr. Chairman, may we have the a.oﬁ.n_am:n :zmw
Mr. Hart provided marked as an exhibit and placed in the record?
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....:m_u.‘ﬂ.m..umqomwm.EESF& oEmnﬁo?mumrm may want to substi-
ite a Zevoxed zopy for the riginal.

L. Thank you. It will be JFK F-427,

it ©-427 follows:] _

- 23 e

Krmhtk - . . .
in a series of handwritten notes, set forth the
objective as he saw it: "To liquidate £ insofar

e te elean up traces of o sitn in which CIA cd be
of illep Lly holding Noscnko.™ Further on, he summed
"alterndtive actions," including:

5. Liyuidate the man,

5. Leeder him incapable of piving coherent
stoury (special dose of drupg etc.) DPoss
aim commitmt to looney bin,

7. Commitment to loony bin w/out making him nuts.82
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Chairman Srckes. Mr. Hart, at the conclusion of a witness’ testi-
mony before our conumittee, under the rules of our committee, he
is entitled t6 5 minutes in which he may explain or comment in
any way upon the testimony he has given before this committee. I
at this time would extend The 5 minutos to you if you so desire,

Mr. Harr. I don't think I will need 5 minutes, Mr. Chairman, but
I thank you for your courtesy. . )

The final remark that I would like to make is that I have had 31
years, approximately, of Government service, both military and
civilian, and participated fairly actively both as a, first, as a mili-
tary man in the Army, and then in quasi-military capacities as
chief of station in lwo war zones,

It has never fallen to my lol to be involved with any experience
as unpleasant in every possible way as, first, the investigation of
this case, and, second, the necessity of lecturing upon it and testify-
ing. To me it is an abomination, and I am happy to say that it does
not, in my memory, it is not in my memory typical of what my
aozmm.m.:om and I did in the agency during the time I was connected
with it.

That is all, . Chairman. I thank you.

Chairman Sroxes. All right, Mr, Hart,

We thank you for appearing here as a witness, and at this point
¥you are excused. .

There being nothing further to come before the committee, the
Chair now adjourns the meeling until 9 a.m. Monday morning.

[Whereupon, at 3:35 p.m., the select committee was adjourned, to
reconvene at 9 a.m., Monday, September 18, 1978.]
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